#### Yale University Library Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library

# **Guide to the James Lees-Milne Papers**

## **GEN MSS 476**



by Ellen Doon

October 2000

P. O. Box 208330 New Haven, CT 06520-8330 (203) 432-2977 beinecke.library@yale.edu/ http://beinecke.library.yale.edu/

## **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	4
Requesting Instructions	
Administrative Information	5
Immediate Source of Acquisition	5
Conditions Governing Access	5
Conditions Governing Use	5
Preferred Citation	5
JAMES LEES-MILNE (1908-1997)	5
Scope and Contents	6
Collection Contents	9
Series I: Correspondence, 1923-97	9
GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE	9
FAMILY CORRESPONDENCE	40
UNIDENTIFIED	41
Series II: Writings, 1907-94	43
DIARIES	43
Ancestral Voices [1942-1943]	43
Prophesying Peace [1944-1945]	43
Caves of Ice [1946-1947]	43
Midway on the Waves [1948-1949]	43
Diary [1953-1978]	43
OTHER WRITINGS	43
The Age of Adam	44
The Age of Inigo Jones	44
Another Self	44
Aristocracy (work in progress)	44
The Bachelor Duke: The Sixth Duke of Devonshire	44
Bankes, William John (projected biography)	44
Baroque Europe	44
Baroque in Italy	44
The Country House	44
Earls of Creation	
English Country Houses: Baroque, 1685-1715	45
The Enigmatic Edwardian	45
Harold Nicolson: a Biography	45
Heretics in Love	47
Images of Bath	47
The Last Stuarts	47
My Hanoverian Ancestors [by Edward, Duke of Windsor]	47
National Trust Guide	47
Roman Mornings	47
Round the Clock	47
St. Peter's	47
Tudor Renaissance	48
Venetian Evenings	
William Beckford	48
Worcestershire: a Shell Guide	48
Shorter Writings	48
Series III: Other Papers, 1934-97	
Series IV: Photographs, 1911-1985	51
FAMILY	51

#### James Lees-Milne papers GEN MSS 476

FRIENDS	51
OTHER SUBJECTS	53
Oversize	
Restricted Fragile	
Restricted Fragile Oversize	
Selected Search Terms	59

## **Collection Overview**

**REPOSITORY:** Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library

P.O. Box 208330

New Haven, CT 06520-8330

(203) 432-2977

beinecke.library@yale.edu http://beinecke.library.yale.edu/

**CALL NUMBER: GEN MSS 476** 

CREATOR: Lees-Milne, James, 1908-1997

**TITLE:** James Lees-Milne papers

**DATES:** 1907-1997

**PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION:** 14.01 linear feet (30 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The James Lees-Milne Papers contain correspondence, writings, and other

papers of the author. The papers span the years 1907-1997, with the bulk

falling between 1930-1997.

Series I, Correspondence, is the most extensive, and documents Lees-Milne's relationships with a wide circle of close friends, social and literary acquaintances, publishers, the National Trust, his family and his wife's family. The majority of correspondents are members of the British aristocracy and of Britain's literary elite. Among his most frequent correspondents were John Betjeman, John Spencer Churchill, Patrick Kinross, Edward Sackville-West, Sacheverell Sitwell, James Pope-Hennessy, Harold Nicolson, Rosamond Lehmann, Anne Hill (Lady Anne Gathorne-Hardy), Diana (Mitford) Mosley, Eardley Knollys, John Kenworthy-Browne, Richard Stewart-Jones and Stuart Preston. Other correspondents include Ivy Compton-Burnett, Elspeth Huxley, Lady Kathleen Kennett (widow of Admiral Scott), Alan Pryce-Jones, his literary executor Michael Bloch, and many other literary friends, nobility, and prominent figures in the arts.

Series II, Writings, contains manuscripts, contracts, background research material, and reviews of Lees-Milne's published diaries, writings on architectural history, biographies, novels, memoirs, and shorter works such as magazine articles and obituaries. Manuscripts for the earlier diaries are not present; for 1946-47 and 1953-78, there are corrected typescripts that contain material not included in the published versions. The most extensive background material is for Lees-Milne's two-volume biography of Harold Nicolson: this includes a small body of Nicolson's correspondence to his secretary, business associates, several friends, including Leonard and Virginia Woolf, and his wife Vita Sackville-West. Background material for Lees-Milne's The Age of Inigo Jones includes one of the pocket notebooks he carried with him on visits to National Trust properties in the 1940s. Series III, Other Papers, contains certificates, invitations, a list of books read 1962-96, ephemera, which includes a bookplate showing the Lees-Milne coat of arms, and clippings. The majority of the clippings are obituaries of Lees-Milne's friends and family, but also present are interviews with and profiles of Lees-Milne himself, articles about the National Trust, about architecture and historic preservation, and about friends. Series IV, Photographs, contains

snapshots of Lees-Milne and his family and friends from his childhood through the 1980s.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: https:// hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/beinecke.leesmil

### **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use in the Beinecke Library reading room, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/beinecke.leesmil.

To order reproductions from this collection, please send an email with the call number, box number(s), and folder number(s) to beinecke.images@yale.edu.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

h. box

f. folder

### **Administrative Information**

## **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

The papers were purchased from Bertram Rota with funds from the Edwin J. Beinecke legacy, 1991-98.

## **Conditions Governing Access**

The materials are open for research.

Restricted Fragile materials in boxes 29-30 may only be consulted with the permission of the appropriate curator. Preservation photocopies or photographic prints for reference use have been substituted in the main files.

## **Conditions Governing Use**

The James Lees-Milne Papers are the physical property of the Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library, Yale University. Literary rights, including copyright, belong to the authors or their legal heirs and assigns. For further information, consult the appropriate curator.

#### **Preferred Citation**

James Lees-Milne Papers. General Collection, Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library, Yale University.

## **JAMES LEES-MILNE (1908-1997)**

The British writer James Lees-Milne (1908-1997) is perhaps best known through his published diaries of the 1940s, which chronicle his adventures as a National Trust representative in the infancy of its Historic Buildings program, his movements in London society of that period, and his daily life during World War II and its long aftermath in England. Further published diaries take the reader into the 1970s. He has told his own story, too, in the best-selling memoir about his childhood and youth, Another Self.

The second child of George Crompton Lees-Milne and Helen (Bailey) Lees-Milne, James Lees-Milne passed his childhood at Wickhamford Manor, his family's home in Worcestershire, England, and was educated at Eton and Magdalen College, Oxford. He served as private secretary to Lord Lloyd of Dolobran from 1931 to 1935, and then, after working briefly for Reuters in 1935-36, he found his true vocation with the National Trust, with which organization he maintained a connection throughout the rest of his life. At the start of World War II, Lees-Milne served with the Red Cross and the Irish Guards, but was invalided out of the Army in 1941 because he had developed Jacksonian epilepsy. He returned to his work with the National Trust, serving as Secretary of the Historic Buildings Committee until 1951, as Architectural Advisor until 1966, and thereafter as Buildings Consultant.

Lees-Milne began his career as a writer in the 1940s, with several books on architectural history. He went on to write biographies of figures such as the second Viscount Esher, Harold Nicolson, and William Beckford; art history; novels; memoirs of his own life and about his friends; further books on architecture; and histories of the National Trust and its properties. Much of his writing, including his shorter pieces for magazines and newspapers, is closely tied to his commitment to historic preservation in England and in Europe, and of England's rural countryside. He was an active member (in many cases a founding member) of several preservation societies, including the Georgian Group, the Society for the Protection of Ancient Buildings, and the Beckford Society, as well as a fellow of the Royal Society of Literature.

In 1951 he married Alvilde Chaplin, daughter of Sir Tom Molesworth Bridges. She later became a garden designer of some renown. They had no children, but Lees-Milne was an active step-father and step-grandfather to Alvilde's daughter by her first marriage, Clarissa (Chaplin) Luke, and Clarissa's children. He remained close to his own family throughout his life, and cultivated an ever-widening circle of friends, acquaintances, colleagues, and fans, as his correspondence files attest.

## **Scope and Contents**

The James Lees-Milne Papers consist of correspondence, writings, and other papers of British writer and architectural historian James Lees-Milne. They span the years 1907-97, with the bulk falling between 1930-97. The papers are organized into four series: *Correspondence, Writings, Other Papers*, and *Photographs*.

Series I, Correspondence, spans the years 1923-97, and is organized into three subseries: General Correspondence, Family Correspondence, and Unidentified. Lees-Milne's outgoing correspondence is interfiled throughout the series. A small amount of correspondence directly related to Lees-Milne's writings, including letters from libraries and archives, scholars, friends, and acquaintances in reply to specific questions related to his research, is filed as "research correspondence" under each title for which it occurs in Series II, Writings. There is also a small body of Harold Nicolson's correspondence, collected by Lees-Milne as background material for his biography of Nicolson. This is filed under Harold Nicolson: a Biography in Series II. Cross-references for prominent individuals whose correspondence is filed in Series II are provided in the box and folder listing in Series I.

The first subseries in Series I, General Correspondence, contains Lees-Milne's correspondence with friends, social and literary acquaintances, the National Trust, other employers, book publishers, newspapers and magazines for which he wrote, literary agents, and various preservation societies, museums and other organizations. The majority of Lees-Milne's correspondents are members of the British aristocracy and literary elite. Among his life-long correspondents were John Betjeman, John Spencer Churchill, Patrick Kinross, Edward Sackville-West, Sacheverell Sitwell, James Pope-Hennessy, Harold Nicolson, Rosamond Lehmann, Anne Hill (née Lady Anne Gathorne-Hardy), and Diana Mosley (née Mitford).

There are four folders of letters from Diana Mosley. The first of these contains letters written between 1926-30, before and during her first marriage to Bryan Guinness. The rest of her letters cover the years 1963-90; there are no letters from the intervening period. Other Mitford family correspondence includes letters from Tom Mitford, Jessica Mitford, Deborah, Duchess of Devonshire, and their mother Lady Sydney Redesdale. There is also one letter to Nancy Mitford from Evelyn Waugh.

Lees-Milne's correspondence with Lady Anne Gathorne-Hardy, later Mrs. G. Heywood Hill, includes three folders of his outgoing letters to her from 1935-36. He wrote almost daily from August 1935 to January 1936, when they were engaged to be married. After the engagement was broken off they returned each other's letters, but their correspondence continues in two folders of incoming letters from her from 1941-97, with the bulk between 1965-97. Correspondence with Richard Stewart-Jones also includes a substantial amount of Lees-Milne's outgoing correspondence. There are twenty-six outgoing letters to Stewart-Jones written in 1938-41, which document Lees-Milne's experiences in the army and in hospital before he returned to civilian life. His wartime activities are also documented by his correspondence with the British Council, the British Red Cross, the Irish Guards, and the War Office.

Other frequent correspondents include Eardley Knollys, John Kenworthy- Browne, and Stuart Preston. There are several letters from Ivy Compton-Burnett, Elspeth Huxley, Lady Kathleen Kennett (widow of Captain R. F. Scott), Alan Pryce-Jones, and Michael Bloch, among Lees-Milne's many other literary friends. There are, in addition, a few letters from royalty, from several Prime Ministers and Members of Parliament, and from many prominent figures in the arts such as George Bernard Shaw, W. Somerset Maugham, Evelyn Waugh, Stephen Spender, Mary Anderson, John Gielgud, Alec Guinness, Kenneth Clark, Cecil Beaton, and Augustus John.

The second subseries, Family Correspondence, contains letters from Lees-Milne's parents, his siblings Audrey Stevens (previously Audrey Arthur) and Dick Crompton Lees-Milne, his nieces and nephew and their children, aunts and cousins on both sides of the family, his grandmother Mary Lees-Milne, and from his wife Alvilde Lees-Milne and her family. The most extensive correspondence is from his mother Helen (Bailey) Lees-Milne, which includes her letters to him as a schoolboy and as an adult, and from his great-nephew Nick Robinson, the son of his niece Prudence (Arthur) Robinson. His correspondence with Alvilde's daughter Clarissa (Chaplin) Luke and her children documents his close involvement with his wife's family.

This series ends with a group of unidentified correspondence, which is arranged alphabetically by first name.

<u>Series II, Writings</u>, spans the years 1907-94, and is organized into two subseries: Diaries and Other Writings. Other Writings includes, in addition to full-length books, shorter writings such as magazine articles and obituaries. The material in this series includes manuscripts and typescript drafts, notes and background material, research correspondence, publisher contracts, and reviews. (Correspondence with publishers is filed in Series I, *Correspondence*.)

The original manuscripts for Lees-Milne's diaries 1942-49 are not extant, with the exception of two manuscript pages from July 1947. According to Lees-Milne's diary entry for 1975 Aug 18, he destroyed the manuscripts and typescripts for the 1942-43 diaries after the publication of *Ancestral Voices*; it is probable that some of the other diaries met the same fate. For the first two published volumes, only the publisher contracts and reviews are present. However, a typescript carbon of *Caves of Ice* [1946-47] and the original manuscript/typescript of his later diaries, 1953-78, published as *A Mingled Measure*, *Ancient as the Hills*, and *Through Wood and Dale*, are present. These bear Lees-Milne's corrections and annotations, and contain material not included in the published versions.

Other Writings includes material relating to Lees-Milne's writings on architectural history and the National Trust, biographies, novels, the memoir about his childhood and youth, *Another Self*, shorter writings, and notes for a few unrealized projects. For some titles only the reviews are present, while for others there is a full complement of manuscripts, typescripts, notes, background material, and research correspondence.

The most extensive background material is that collected for *Harold Nicolson: A Biography*. It includes all of Nicolson's original letters to his secretary Elvira Niggeman, and a mix of originals and copies of correspondence with Enid Bagnold, Roland de Margerie, James Pope-Hennessy, Stuart Preston, and letters regarding joining the *Evening Standard*, which includes correspondence with Lord Beaverbrook, R. Bruce Lockhart, and a letter each from Leonard and Virginia Woolf. There are two telegrams from Vita Sackville-West on the same subject, and a copy of a 1936 letter to her. The background material on Nicolson also includes a list of his correspondents, kept by his secretary, several obituaries of Nicolson and Vita Sackville-West, Lees-Milne's manuscripts of his obituary of Nicolson for the *Sunday Telegraph* and the entry on

Nicolson he contributed to *The Dictionary of National Biography*, a file of letters to John Sparrow from many of Nicolson's friends and acquaintances regarding a subscription for his 70th birthday present, and other Nicolson ephemera. For *The Age of Inigo Jones*, the background material includes one of the notebooks Lees-Milne used during his visits to National Trust Properties in the 1940s. It is the only example of what he referred to as his "red books" in the collection.

Lees-Milne's shorter writings are grouped together at the end of this subseries. These include magazine and newspaper articles, the script for his 1964 BBC radio broadcast, "Who Cares for England," and the discussion in print which followed it, book reviews, letters to editors of several newspapers, and obituaries and memorial addresses for many of his friends. This subseries also includes a scrapbook containing clippings of some of Lees-Milne's short writings, reviews of his books, and a few articles by other writers.

Series III, Other Papers, spans the years 1934-97. It contains certificates, invitations and programs, a list of books read by Lees-Milne 1962-96, clippings and other ephemera. The clippings include articles about and interviews with James Lees-Milne, articles about architecture, historic preservation, and Lees-Milne's friends, as well as obituaries of his family, friends, and acquaintances. Obituaries written by Lees-Milne are in Series II, Writings. Also present in Series III are a Sandys and Washington family tree and a bookplate from Crompton Hall showing the Lees-Milne coat of arms.

<u>Series IV, Photographs</u>, spans the years 1911-85, and is organized into two subseries: Family and Friends. While one folder in the Family subseries contains exclusively portraits and individual snapshots of James Lees-Milne, photos of him can also be found throughout the series, posed with other people or by himself, as part of coherent series of snapshots taken at the same event or on the same day. All folders containing photos of Lees-Milne are so indicated in folder notes.

The Family subseries contains photos of Lees-Milne as a child with his parents and siblings, portraits of him as a student at Eton and in the Army, at his desk in the National Trust offices before the war, and snapshots of him from his childhood through the 1950s. It also includes individual photos of his parents, of Alvilde from the late 1940s through the 1980s, and of some members of the extended Lees-Milne family.

The second subseries, Friends, includes individual photos of John Spencer Churchill, John Kenworthy-Browne, James Pope-Hennessy, Edward Sackville-West, and Richard Stewart-Jones, as well as group photos which include Eardley Knollys, Raymond Mortimer, Anne Gathorne-Hardy, and others. This subseries also contains photos from two holiday excursions. One group shows Lees-Milne at a winter resort in 1935 with Kathleen Kennet, her son Wayland Hilton Young, and others. The other shows him in Argyll in 1934 with Patrick Kinross and the Kinross/Balfour family, Frederick Etchells, and others.

## **Collection Contents**

## Series I: Correspondence, 1923-97

7.35 linear feet (18 boxes)

Series I, *Correspondence*, is organized into three subseries, General Correspondence, Family Correspondence, and Unidentified. Each is arranged alphabetically. All letters are to JL-M unless otherwise noted

#### **GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE**

b. 1, f. 1	"A" general	1969-97
b. 1, f. 2	Aberconway, Christabel	n.y. Jun 1
b. 1, f. 3	Acland, John	1993
b. 1, f. 4	Acton, Harold	1941-92
b. 1, f. 5	Adamson, Donald	1991 Dec 20
b. 1, f. 6	Agnew, Geoffrey, Sir	1977-86
b. 1, f. 7	Agnew, Julian	n.y. Jan 31
b. 1, f. 8	Allfrey, Anthony	1996
b. 1, f. 9	Amies, Hardy	1981-92
b. 1, f. 10	Anderson, Mary (Madame de Navarro)	1935
b. 1, f. 11	Anstruther, Ian	1983-88
b. 1, f. 12	Argyll, Niall Diarmid Campbell, 10th Duke of	1942-43
b. 1, f. 13	Armitage, Anne; Armitage, Robert	1996-97
b. 1, f. 14	Armstrong, Ronald	1976 May 7
b. 1, f. 15	Arnold, Ralph; Arnold, Constantia	1951-88
b. 1, f. 16	Aronson, Theo	1986 Dec 10
b. 1, f. 17	Ashcombe, Henry Edward Cubitt, Baron	1981
b. 1, f. 18	Ashton-Gwatkin, Frank	1974
b. 1, f. 19	Askwith, Betty	1970-88
b. 1, f. 20	Aston, Nigel	1989 Jul 10
b. 1, f. 21	Astor, Michael	n.y. Oct 12
b. 1, f. 22	Attallah, Naim	1994 Sep 13
b. 1, f. 23	Auchmuty, James Johnston	1980 Dec 28

1997 Jun 8

n.d.

b. 1, f. 45

b. 1, f. 46

#### GENERAL CORRESPONDENCE (continued)

#### Austen-Leigh, Joan

	See: Joan Mason Hurley, Box 8, folder 383	
b. 1, f. 24	Avon County Council	1986-96
b. 1, f. 25	"B" general	1933-97
b. 1, f. 26	B. T. Batsford, Ltd.	1946-74
b. 1, f. 27	Baden, June	1981-97
b. 1, f. 28	Badminton P. C. C.	1991-94
	Bagnold, Enid  See: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 942	
b. 1, f. 29	Bailey, Dorothy ("Weenie")	1947-69
b. 1, f. 30	Baker, Herbert, Sir	1943-45
b. 1, f. 31	Baker, Michael	1982
b. 1, f. 32	Baldwin, Monica	1968-75
b. 1, f. 33	Baldwin, Wyndham ("Bloggs"); Baldwin, Elspeth	1967-76
b. 1, f. 34	Bamford, Francis	1972 Jan 26
b. 1, f. 35	Bantam Press	1988-94
b. 1, f. 36	Baring, Maurice	1943 Jun 5
b. 1, f. 37	Barker, T. D.	1988-93
b. 1, f. 38	Barlow, Gerda	1991-94
b. 1, f. 39	Barrow, Julian	1987-96
b. 1, f. 40	Bartlett, Vernon	1978 Apr 10
b. 1, f. 41	Bath City Life	1990
b. 1, f. 42	Bath Preservation Trust	1985-96
b. 1, f. 43	Bawcutt, N. W.	1990 Oct 22
b. 1, f. 44	Baylen, Joseph O.	1986 Oct 24
	Baynes, Doreen Colston	

See: Dormer Creston, Box 3, folder 175

Baynes, John Christopher Malcolm

Beaton, Cecil

b. 1, f. 47	Beard, Geoffrey W. <u>See also: Series II, Writings, English Country HouseBaroque, Box 21, folder 906</u>	1954-88
b. 1, f. 48	Beard, Madeleine	1990
b. 1, f. 49	Beaufort, David Somerset, Duke of	n.d.
b. 1, f. 50	Beaufort, Mary Somerset, Duchess of	1971-89
b. 1, f. 51	Beaumont, Tony	1980-86
	Beaverbrook, Max Aitken, Baron <u>See: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 943</u>	
b. 1, f. 52	Beck, Lewis White	1982 Feb 27
b. 1, f. 53	Beckford Society	1996-97
b. 1, f. 54	Beckford Tower Trust	1987-97
b. 1, f. 55	Beinecke Rare Book and Manuscript Library	1995-96
b. 1, f. 56	Beit, Alfred, Sir	1977 Apr 18, n.d.
b. 1, f. 57	Beit, Clementine	1982-97
b. 1, f. 58	Bell, Quentin	1981 Jul 22
	Belloc-Lowndes, Marie See: Belloc Lowndes, Box 10, folder 483	
b. 1, f. 59	Bennett, Alan	1986 Dec 9
b. 1, f. 60	Berkeley, Freda	1978-97
b. 1, f. 61	Berkeley, Julian	1994, n.d.
b. 1, f. 62	Berkeley, Lennox, Sir	1951-83
b. 2, f. 63	Berkeley, Michael	1976 Jul 25
b. 2, f. 64	Berry, Julian	1975-97
b. 2, f. 65	Bertram, G. C. L.	1990 Aug 8
b. 2, f. 66	Bertram Rota Ltd.	1989-97
	Best, Andrew See: Curtis Brown Group Ltd., Box 3, folder 185	
b. 2, f. 67	Betjeman, John, Sir Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1023	1932-78
	Betjeman, Penelope See: Penelope Chetwode, Box 3, folder 133	

b. 2, f. 68	Birkinhead, Sheila	1975-88
b. 2, f. 69	Blakiston, Georgiana; Blakiston, Noel	1970-94
b. 2, f. 70	Blackmore, Sydney	1990-97
b. 2, f. 71	Bloch, Michael With several photographs of Bloch ca. 1975-80	1988-97
b. 2, f. 72	Blow, Simon	1987-96
b. 2, f. 73	Blum, Suzanne	1985
b. 2, f. 74	Blythe, Ronald	1979 Jun 9
b. 2, f. 75	Bodleian Library	1989 Feb 20
b. 2, f. 76	Boothby, Robert John Graham, Baron	1978
b. 2, f. 77	Bourgois, Christian	1991 May 21
b. 2, f. 78	Bowe, Nicola Gordon	1986 Jan 20
b. 2, f. 79	Boyne, Colin	1995 Jan 1
b. 2, f. 80	Bradford, Sarah	1990-93
b. 2, f. 81	Brash, Emma	1994
b. 2, f. 82	Braybrooke, Neville	1981 Mar 5
b. 2, f. 83	Brendon, Piers	1989
b. 2, f. 84	Bridges, Tom; Bridges, Rachel	1986-96
b. 2, f. 85	Briggs, Desmond	1986-97
	Briggs, Isabel  See: Isabel Colegate, Box 3, folder 152	
b. 2, f. 86	Briggs, Michael See also: Bath Preservation Trust, Box 1, folder 42	1994-96, n.d.
b. 2, f. 87	British Architectural Library	1987
b. 2, f. 88	British Broadcasting Company (BBC)	1973-97
b. 2, f. 89	British Council	1941
b. 2, f. 90	British Red Cross Society / Metropolitan Borough of Chelsea	1939-40
b. 2, f. 91	Brook Productions	1993-94
b. 2, f. 92	Brooke, Natalie; Brooke, Humphrey	1985-94
b. 2, f. 93	Brooks, W. S.	1996-97

b. 2, f. 95 Brown, Alice 1984-94 b. 2, f. 96 Brown, Jane 1984 Mar	
b. 2, f. 96 Brown, Jane 1984 Mar	
	7
b. 2, f. 97 Bruce-Gardyne, Jock 1989	
b. 2, f. 98 [Brudnell?], Marian n.d.	
b. 2, f. 99 Bryant, Arthur, Sir 1964, 1984	ļ
b. 2, f. 100 Bryant, Julius 1986 May	22
b. 2, f. 101 Buccleuch, Mary, Duchess of; Buccleuch, Walter, Duke of 1956-85, r	ı.d.
b. 2, f. 102 Buckle, Richard 1993-95	
b. 2, f. 103 Bulmer-Thomas, Ivor 1988 Jul 2	4
b. 2, f. 104  Burden-Muller, Rowland  Letter is to mutual friend  Sonia, with cover letter from her to JL-M	15
b. 2, f. 105 Burkett, M. E. 1980 Nov	19
b. 2, f. 106 Bury, Mairi, Lady 1992 Nov	17
b. 2, f. 106 Bury, Mairi, Lady 1992 Nov b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6 b. 2, f. 108 Byrne, John 1997	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6 b. 2, f. 108 Byrne, John 1997 b. 2, f. 109 Byron, Robert 1933-40	
b. 2, f. 107       Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron       1971 Sep 6         b. 2, f. 108       Byrne, John       1997         b. 2, f. 109       Byron, Robert       1933-40         b. 2, f. 110       "C" general       1934-95	
b. 2, f. 107       Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron       1971 Sep 6         b. 2, f. 108       Byrne, John       1997         b. 2, f. 109       Byron, Robert       1933-40         b. 2, f. 110       "C" general       1934-95         b. 2, f. 111       Calloway, Stephen       1983	
b. 2, f. 107       Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron       1971 Sep 6         b. 2, f. 108       Byrne, John       1997         b. 2, f. 109       Byron, Robert       1933-40         b. 2, f. 110       "C" general       1934-95         b. 2, f. 111       Calloway, Stephen       1983         b. 2, f. 112       Card, Tim       1991-95	
b. 2, f. 107       Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron       1971 Sep 6         b. 2, f. 108       Byrne, John       1997         b. 2, f. 109       Byron, Robert       1933-40         b. 2, f. 110       "C" general       1934-95         b. 2, f. 111       Calloway, Stephen       1983         b. 2, f. 112       Card, Tim       1991-95         b. 2, f. 113       Carew, Denis       1985	
b. 2, f. 107Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron1971 Sep 6b. 2, f. 108Byrne, John1997b. 2, f. 109Byron, Robert1933-40b. 2, f. 110"C" general1934-95b. 2, f. 111Calloway, Stephen1983b. 2, f. 112Card, Tim1991-95b. 2, f. 113Carew, Denis1985b. 2, f. 114Casey, T. A.1987-88	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6 b. 2, f. 108 Byrne, John 1997 b. 2, f. 109 Byron, Robert 1933-40 b. 2, f. 110 "C" general 1934-95 b. 2, f. 111 Calloway, Stephen 1983 b. 2, f. 112 Card, Tim 1991-95 b. 2, f. 113 Carew, Denis 1985 b. 2, f. 114 Casey, T. A. 1987-88 b. 2, f. 115 Cattaui, Georges 1933-39	
b. 2, f. 107Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron1971 Sep 6b. 2, f. 108Byrne, John1997b. 2, f. 109Byron, Robert1933-40b. 2, f. 110"C" general1934-95b. 2, f. 111Calloway, Stephen1983b. 2, f. 112Card, Tim1991-95b. 2, f. 113Carew, Denis1985b. 2, f. 114Casey, T. A.1987-88b. 2, f. 115Cattaui, Georges1933-39b. 2, f. 116Cave, Graham1986-87	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6 b. 2, f. 108 Byrne, John 1997 b. 2, f. 109 Byron, Robert 1933-40 b. 2, f. 110 "C" general 1934-95 b. 2, f. 111 Calloway, Stephen 1983 b. 2, f. 112 Card, Tim 1991-95 b. 2, f. 113 Carew, Denis 1985 b. 2, f. 114 Casey, T. A. 1987-88 b. 2, f. 115 Cattaui, Georges 1933-39 b. 2, f. 116 Cave, Graham 1986-87 b. 2, f. 117 Cavendish, Elizabeth, Lady ("Feeble") n.d.	
b. 2, f. 107 Butler of Saffron Walden, Richard Austen Butler, Baron 1971 Sep 6 b. 2, f. 108 Byrne, John 1997 b. 2, f. 109 Byron, Robert 1933-40 b. 2, f. 110 "C" general 1934-95 b. 2, f. 111 Calloway, Stephen 1983 b. 2, f. 112 Card, Tim 1991-95 b. 2, f. 113 Carew, Denis 1985 b. 2, f. 114 Casey, T. A. 1987-88 b. 2, f. 115 Cattaui, Georges 1933-39 b. 2, f. 116 Cave, Graham 1986-87 b. 2, f. 117 Cavendish, Elizabeth, Lady ("Feeble") n.d. b. 2, f. 118 Champneys, Basil	

b. 2, f. 122	Chaplin, Rosemary	1988, n.d.
b. 2, f. 123	Charles, Prince of Wales Written by a secretary	1987 Dec 21
b. 3, f. 124	Charles Scribner's Sons	1977
b. 3, f. 125	Charleston Trust	1988-97
b. 3, f. 126	Charmley, John	1983-87
b. 3, f. 127	Chatel, Lawrence	1994
b. 3, f. 128	Chatsworth House Trust (Devonshire Collections)	1959-94
b. 3, f. 129	Chatto and Windus	1971-90
b. 3, f. 130	Chatwin, Bruce; Chatwin, Elizabeth	1983-96
b. 3, f. 131	Chatwynd, John	1992-93
b. 3, f. 132	Cheetham, John	1985-96, n.d.
b. 3, f. 133	Chetwode, Penelope	1933, n.d.
b. 3, f. 134	Cheyne, Joseph, Sir	1981-85
b. 3, f. 135	Chipcase, Paul	1989
b. 3, f. 136	Cholmondeley, Sybil; Cholmondeley, George Horatio Charles Cholmondeley, 5th Marquess of	1960-86
b. 3, f. 137	Christie's	1989-97
b. 3, f. 138	Churchill, Diana Spencer	1928, n.d.
b. 3, f. 139	Churchill, John Spencer	1928-91, n.d.
b. 3, f. 140	Churchill, Randolph Spencer	1923-28, n.d.
b. 3, f. 141	Cigogna, Anna-Maria	1987-94, n.d.
b. 3, f. 142	Clark, Alan	1983-96
b. 3, f. 143	Clark, Ethne	1988 Nov 3
b. 3, f. 144	Clark, Kenneth	1939-78
b. 3, f. 145	Clary-Aldringen, Alfons (Prince Clary); Clary-Aldringen, Lidi	1967-78
b. 3, f. 146	Clemens, Cyril	1977-78
b. 3, f. 147	Clifton-Taylor, Alec	1948-84
b. 3, f. 148	Clonmore, William, Lord	1936
b. 3, f. 149	Coats, Peter	1984-88
b. 3, f. 150	Cockerell, Sydney Carlyle, Sir	1948

b. 3, f. 151	Colefax, Sibyl	n.d.
b. 3, f. 152	Colegate, Isabel	1980-97
b. 3, f. 153	Colette	n.d.
	Copy of letter to Violet Trefusis	
b. 3, f. 154	Collins Publishers (Harper Collins)	1982-95
b. 3, f. 155	Colwin, Howard	1951-67
b. 3, f. 156	Combe, Silvia	1994, n.d.
b. 3, f. 157	Compton-Burnett, Ivy	1945-68
b. 3, f. 158	Compton Russell, Ltd.	1975 Jan 25
b. 3, f. 159	Conant, Kenneth John	1968
b. 3, f. 160	Congreve, Ambrose; Congreve, [Marjorie?]	1997 Jun 22, n.d.
b. 3, f. 161	Conklin, Gary	1987-94
b. 3, f. 162	Cooke, Ashley; Cooke, Frances	1975-95
b. 3, f. 163	Coombs, Barbara	1992-93
b. 3, f. 164	Cooper, Artemis	1984-95
b. 3, f. 165	Cooper, Diana, Lady	[1945?], 1981
b. 3, f. 166	Corbett, Elizabeth	1957-93
b. 3, f. 167	Cornforth, John	n.d.
b. 3, f. 168	Council for the Protection of Rural England	1968-93
b. 3, f. 169	Country Life	1991-94
b. 3, f. 170	Country Living	1991
b. 3, f. 171	Coveney, James	1988-89
b. 3, f. 172	Coward-McCann, Inc.	1970-71
b. 3, f. 173	Cox, Trenchard	1973, n.d.
	Cozzi, Gaetano See: Series II, Writings, The Age of Inigo Jones, Box 19, folder 888	
b. 3, f. 174	Crawford and Balcarres, Robert Alexander Lindsay, Earl of	1950-71
b. 3, f. 175	Creston, Dormer (Doreen Colston- Baynes)  Some are copies of letters given to Simon Baynes by JL-M in 1980	1939-62, n.d.
b. 3, f. 176	Crichton, J. D.	1951 Jul 30

b. 3, f. 177	Crocker, Walter R.	1981 Dec 14
b. 3, f. 178	Croft, Henry Page	1940 May 23
b. 3, f. 179	Croft-Murray, Edward	1962
b. 3, f. 180	Croome, W. I.	1963-67
b. 3, f. 181	Cross, Robert S.	1996 Feb 23
b. 3, f. 182	Crowdy, M. C.	1992, n.d.
b. 3, f. 183	Crum, J. M. C.	1951
b. 3, f. 184	Curteis, Ian	1990-95
b. 3, f. 185	Curtis Brown Group Ltd.	1983-87
b. 3, f. 186	Curtis, Anthony	1997 Nov 11
b. 4, f. 187	"D" general	1931-96
b. 4, f. 188	Daily Mail	1997, n.d.
b. 4, f. 189	Daily Telegraph	1984-88, n.d.
b. 4, f. 190	Dale, Antony	1948 Aug 15
b. 4, f. 190a	Dalley, Jan	1990
b. 4, f. 191	Dalmeyer, Ursula Balfour	n.d.
b. 4, f. 192	Dance, Monica	1951-96
b. 4, f. 193	D'Arcy, Martin Cyril	1933-75
b. 4, f. 194-195	David Hingham Associates Ltd.	1965-97
b. 4, f. 196	Davidson, Mary	1991
b. 4, f. 197	Davies, Randall	1940 Apr 7
b. 4, f. 198	Davis, Terence	1975
b. 4, f. 199	Day Lewis, Cecil Addressed "Dear Keith"	n.d.
b. 4, f. 200	Debrett's Distinguished People of Today	1987-91
b. 4, f. 201	De-la-Noy, Michael	1984-97
b. 4, f. 202	Dentler, Clara Louise	1971 Nov 27
b. 4, f. 203	Derwent, George Harcourt Johnstone, Lord	1937
b. 4, f. 204	Devonshire, Deborah Vivien Freeman- Mitford Cavendish, Duchess of	1968-87
b. 4, f. 205	Devonshire, Andrew Robert Buxton Cavendish, Duke of	1985-86

b. 4, f. 207         Dickinson, Patric         1988-97           b. 4, f. 208         Dickinson, Richard         1996-97           b. 4, f. 209         Dickson, Elizabeth         1988           b. 4, f. 210         Dinshaw, Candia         199[0?], 1994           b. 4, f. 211         Dix, George         1981-92           b. 4, f. 212         Dixon, Allan St. John         1982           b. 4, f. 213         Dods, Espie         1983 May 28           b. 4, f. 214         Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack         1970-94           b. 4, f. 215         Douglas-Home, Jessica         1990-96           b. 4, f. 216         Dovecote Press         1988-94           b. 4, f. 217         Downside Abbey         1986-94           b. 4, f. 218         Drinkwater, Derek         1977-94           b. 4, f. 219         Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of, Drogheda, Joan Moore         1968-75, n.d.           b. 4, f. 220         Drury, Martin, Orury, Liz         1991-97           See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566         1991-97           b. 4, f. 221         Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess         1927-29           b. 4, f. 222         Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood         nd.	b. 4, f. 206	Di Carcaci, Diana	1996 May 19
b. 4, f. 209         Dickson, Elizabeth         1988           b. 4, f. 210         Dinshaw, Candia         199[0?], 1994           b. 4, f. 211         Dix, George         1981-92           b. 4, f. 212         Dixon, Allan St. John         1982           b. 4, f. 213         Dods, Espie         1983 May 28           b. 4, f. 214         Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack         1970-94           b. 4, f. 215         Douglas-Home, Jessica         1990-96           b. 4, f. 216         Dovecote Press         1988-94           b. 4, f. 217         Downside Abbey         1986-94           b. 4, f. 218         Drinkwater, Derek         1977-94           b. 4, f. 219         Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore         1996-97           b. 4, f. 220         Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566         1991-97           b. 4, f. 221         Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, and the Arrivant of the Arriv	b. 4, f. 207	Dickinson, Patric	1988-97
b. 4, f. 210         Dinshaw, Candia         199[0?], 1994           b. 4, f. 211         Dix, George         1981-92           b. 4, f. 212         Dixon, Allan St. John         1982           b. 4, f. 213         Dods, Espie         1983 May 28           b. 4, f. 214         Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack         1970-94           b. 4, f. 215         Douglas-Home, Jessica         1990-96           b. 4, f. 216         Dovecote Press         1988-94           b. 4, f. 217         Downside Abbey         1986-94           b. 4, f. 218         Drinkwater, Derek         1977-94           b. 4, f. 219         Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore         1968-75, n.d.           b. 4, f. 220         Prury, Martin; Drury, Liz         1991-97           See also: National Trust. Box 12, folder 566         1991-97           b. 4, f. 221         Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess of f         1927-29           b. 4, f. 222         Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of f         1990 May 24           b. 4, f. 223         Dunning, Robert W.         1990 May 24           b. 4, f. 224         Dutton, Ralph         1957-70           b. 4, f. 225         Eles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia	b. 4, f. 208	Dickinson, Richard	1996-97
b. 4, f. 211       Dix, George       1981-92         b. 4, f. 212       Dixon, Allan St. John       1982         b. 4, f. 213       Dods, Espie       1983 May 28         b. 4, f. 214       Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack       1970-94         b. 4, f. 215       Douglas-Home, Jessica       1990-96         b. 4, f. 216       Dovecote Press       1988-94         b. 4, f. 217       Downside Abbey       1986-94         b. 4, f. 218       Drinkwater, Derek       1977-94         b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz       1991-97         See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4	b. 4, f. 209	Dickson, Elizabeth	1988
b. 4, f. 212       Dixon, Allan St. John       1982         b. 4, f. 213       Dods, Espie       1983 May 28         b. 4, f. 214       Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack       1970-94         b. 4, f. 215       Douglas-Home, Jessica       1990-96         b. 4, f. 216       Dovecote Press       1988-94         b. 4, f. 217       Downside Abbey       1986-94         b. 4, f. 218       Drinkwater, Derek       1977-94         b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz       1991-97         See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93	b. 4, f. 210	Dinshaw, Candia	199[0?], 1994
b. 4, f. 213         Dods, Espie         1983 May 28           b. 4, f. 214         Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack         1970-94           b. 4, f. 215         Douglas-Home, Jessica         1990-96           b. 4, f. 216         Dovecote Press         1988-94           b. 4, f. 217         Downside Abbey         1986-94           b. 4, f. 218         Drinkwater, Derek         1977-94           b. 4, f. 219         Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore         1968-75, n.d.           b. 4, f. 220         Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz         1991-97           See also; National Trust, Box 12, folder 566         1991-97           b. 4, f. 221         Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess of         1927-29           b. 4, f. 222         Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of         n.d.           b. 4, f. 223         Dunning, Robert W.         1990 May 24           b. 4, f. 224         Dutton, Ralph         1951-72           b. 4, f. 225         "E" general         1969-96           b. 4, f. 226         Edwards, Ralph         1957-70           b. 4, f. 227         Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia         1990-95, n.d.           b. 4, f. 229         Egremont, Max         1982-	b. 4, f. 211	Dix, George	1981-92
b. 4, f. 214       Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack       1970-94         b. 4, f. 215       Douglas-Home, Jessica       1990-96         b. 4, f. 216       Dovecote Press       1988-94         b. 4, f. 217       Downside Abbey       1986-94         b. 4, f. 218       Drinkwater, Derek       1977-94         b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess       1927-29         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1988         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1	b. 4, f. 212	Dixon, Allan St. John	1982
b. 4, f. 215 Douglas-Home, Jessica 1990-96 b. 4, f. 216 Dovecote Press 1988-94 b. 4, f. 217 Downside Abbey 1986-94 b. 4, f. 218 Drinkwater, Derek 1977-94 b. 4, f. 219 Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore 1968-75, n.d. b. 4, f. 220 Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz 1991-97 See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566 b. 4, f. 221 Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of Dunning, Robert W. 1990 May 24 b. 4, f. 223 Dunning, Robert W. 1990 May 24 b. 4, f. 224 Dutton, Ralph 1951-72 b. 4, f. 225 "E" general 1969-96 b. 4, f. 226 Edwards, Ralph 1957-70 b. 4, f. 227 Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia 1990-95, n.d. b. 4, f. 228 Eisdale, Edmund 1948-93 b. 4, f. 229 Egremont, Max 1982-93 b. 4, f. 230 Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries b. 4, f. 231 Emerson, John 1988 b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 213	Dods, Espie	1983 May 28
b. 4, f. 216 Dovecote Press 1988-94 b. 4, f. 217 Downside Abbey 1986-94 b. 4, f. 218 Drinkwater, Derek 1977-94 b. 4, f. 219 Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore 1968-75, n.d. b. 4, f. 220 Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust. Box 12, folder 566 b. 4, f. 221 Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 b. 4, f. 222 Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood 5th Marquess of 1990 May 24 b. 4, f. 223 Dunning, Robert W. 1990 May 24 b. 4, f. 224 Dutton, Ralph 1951-72 b. 4, f. 225 "E" general 1969-96 b. 4, f. 226 Edwards, Ralph 1957-70 b. 4, f. 227 Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia 1990-95, n.d. b. 4, f. 228 Eisdale, Edmund 1948-93 b. 4, f. 229 Egremont, Max 1982-93 b. 4, f. 230 Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries 1988 b. 4, f. 231 Emerson, John 1988 b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 214	Donaldson, Frances Lonsdale, Lady; Donaldson, Jack	1970-94
b. 4, f. 217       Downside Abbey       1986-94         b. 4, f. 218       Drinkwater, Derek       1977-94         b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1985-93	b. 4, f. 215	Douglas-Home, Jessica	1990-96
b. 4, f. 218       Drinkwater, Derek       1977-94         b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 216	Dovecote Press	1988-94
b. 4, f. 219       Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore       1968-75, n.d.         b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1991-97         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 217	Downside Abbey	1986-94
b. 4, f. 220       Drury, Martin; Drury, Liz       1991-97         See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566       1927-29         b. 4, f. 221       Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of         b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 218	Drinkwater, Derek	1977-94
See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566  b. 4, f. 221 Dufferin and Ava, Basil Sheridan Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 4th Marquess 1927-29 of   b. 4, f. 222 Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood,   5th Marquess of   b. 4, f. 223 Dunning, Robert W. 1990 May 24 b. 4, f. 224 Dutton, Ralph 1951-72 b. 4, f. 225 "E" general 1969-96 b. 4, f. 226 Edwards, Ralph 1957-70 b. 4, f. 227 Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia 1990-95, n.d. 1948-93 b. 4, f. 228 Eisdale, Edmund 1948-93 b. 4, f. 229 Egremont, Max 1982-93 b. 4, f. 230 Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries b. 4, f. 231 Emerson, John 1988 b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 219	Drogheda, Garrett Moore, Earl of; Drogheda, Joan Moore	1968-75, n.d.
b. 4, f. 222       Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, Sth Marquess of       n.d.         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 220		1991-97
Sth Marquess of         b. 4, f. 223       Dunning, Robert W.       1990 May 24         b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93			
b. 4, f. 224       Dutton, Ralph       1951-72         b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 221		s 1927-29
b. 4, f. 225       "E" general       1969-96         b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93		of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood,	
b. 4, f. 226       Edwards, Ralph       1957-70         b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 222	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood,  5th Marquess of	n.d.
b. 4, f. 227       Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia       1990-95, n.d.         b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.	n.d. 1990 May 24
b. 4, f. 228       Eisdale, Edmund       1948-93         b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72
b. 4, f. 229       Egremont, Max       1982-93         b. 4, f. 230       Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries       1983, 1986         b. 4, f. 231       Emerson, John       1988         b. 5, f. 232       Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount)       1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72 1969-96
b. 4, f. 230 Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries  b. 4, f. 231 Emerson, John 1988  b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72 1969-96 1957-70
Letters written by secretaries  b. 4, f. 231 Emerson, John 1988  b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226 b. 4, f. 227	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph  Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72 1969-96 1957-70 1990-95, n.d.
b. 5, f. 232 Esher, Lionel (4th Viscount) 1965-93	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226 b. 4, f. 227 b. 4, f. 228	of  Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph  Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia  Eisdale, Edmund	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72 1969-96 1957-70 1990-95, n.d. 1948-93
	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226 b. 4, f. 227 b. 4, f. 228 b. 4, f. 229	Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph  Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia  Eisdale, Edmund  Egremont, Max  Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain	n.d. 1990 May 24 1951-72 1969-96 1957-70 1990-95, n.d. 1948-93 1982-93
b. 5, f. 233 Esher, Oliver Sylvain Baliol Brett, 3rd Viscount 1942-62	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226 b. 4, f. 227 b. 4, f. 228 b. 4, f. 229 b. 4, f. 230	Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph  Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia  Eisdale, Edmund  Egremont, Max  Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries	n.d.  1990 May 24  1951-72  1969-96  1957-70  1990-95, n.d.  1948-93  1982-93  1983, 1986
	b. 4, f. 222 b. 4, f. 223 b. 4, f. 224 b. 4, f. 225 b. 4, f. 226 b. 4, f. 227 b. 4, f. 228 b. 4, f. 229 b. 4, f. 230 b. 4, f. 231	Dufferin and Ava, Sheridan Frederick Terence Hamilton-Temple-Blackwood, 5th Marquess of  Dunning, Robert W.  Dutton, Ralph  "E" general  Edwards, Ralph  Eeles, Adrian; Eeles, Lucretia  Eisdale, Edmund  Egremont, Max  Elizabeth II, Queen of Great Britain Letters written by secretaries  Emerson, John	n.d.  1990 May 24  1951-72  1969-96  1957-70  1990-95, n.d.  1948-93  1982-93  1983, 1986

#### Esher, Reginald Baliol Brett, 2nd Viscount

See: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 909

	See: Series II, VVII (III) THE Eliginatio Edward and II, Tolder 707	
b. 5, f. 234	Etchells, Frederick	1967 Dec 31
b. 5, f. 235	Eton College Library Outgoing letter from JL-M to Mr. Meredith	1992 Jun 4
b. 5, f. 236	Evans, David Morgan	1995 Apr 18
b. 5, f. 237	Evans, Illtud	1966-70
b. 5, f. 238	Evans, Joan	1961-76
b. 5, f. 239	Eyles, John	n.y., Feb 4
b. 5, f. 240	"F" general	1933-97
b. 5, f. 241	Faber and Faber	1936-88
b. 5, f. 242	Fairfax-Lucy, Alice	1980-93, n.d.
b. 5, f. 243	Fairfax-Lucy, Edmund, Sir	[1994], n.d.
b. 5, f. 244	Fallowell, Duncan	1990
b. 5, f. 245	Fane, Julian	1978-97
b. 5, f. 246	Farrer, Peter	1991 May 5
b. 5, f. 247	Fawcett, E. C. R.	n.d.
b. 5, f. 248	Fedden, Robin	1979, n.d.
b. 5, f. 249	Feray, Jean	1989 Nov 26
b. 5, f. 250	Fergusson, Jamie  See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Enid Bagnold, Box 23, folder 942	1985-97, n.d.
b. 5, f. 251	Fermor, Patrick Leigh	1981-91
b. 5, f. 252	Festing, Sally	1983 Apr 20
b. 5, f. 253	The Field	1985-94
b. 5, f. 254	Fisher, Clive	1992 Mar 7
b. 5, f. 255	Fitzalan, Lord	1934-41
b. 5, f. 256	Fitzgerald, Desmond	1977 Apr 16
b. 5, f. 257	Fleetwood-Hesketh, Peter	1963-84
b. <b>5,</b> f. <b>258</b>	Fleming, John	1986, n.d.
b. <b>5,</b> f. <b>259</b>	Fletcher, Hanslip	1940 Mar 26

b. 5, f. 260	Forbes, Alastair	1976-85
b. 5, f. 261	Forbes-Adam, Colin	1937-50, n.d.
b. 5, f. 262	Ford, Brinsley See also: Series II, Writings, The Last Stuarts, Box 24, folder 966	1981-95
b. 5, f. 263	Ford, David	1982 Mar 11
b. 5, f. 264	Foster, John	1994-96
b. 5, f. 265	Fothergill, Brian; Fothergill, Miles	1971-90
b. 5, f. 266	Foyle, Christina (W. & G. Foyle Ltd.)	1977-97
b. 5, f. 267	Franklin, Colin	1985 Jul 19
b. 5, f. 268	Freeman, David	1986-97
b. 5, f. 269	Freer, Stephen	1995 Mar 18
b. 5, f. 270	Friends of Mt. Athos	1992-96
b. 5, f. 271	Fryer, Jonathan	1980 Nov 8
b. 5, f. 272	Fulford, Roger	1947-80, n.d.
b. 5, f. 273	Fuller, Peter	1989 Mar 28
b. 5, f. 274	"G" general	1933-97
b. 5, f. 275	G. Heywood Hill Ltd.	1958-97
b. 5, f. 276	Gallagher, Tom	n.d.
	Garnett, Oliver See: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	
b. 5, f. 277	Gascoigne, Bamber; Gascoigne, Christina	1979-95
b. 5, f. 278	Gascoigne, Midi	1933-90, n.d.
b. 5, f. 279	Gascoigne, Veronica	1992
b. 5, f. 280	Gatty, Charles Neilson	1992 Jan 30
b. 5, f. 281	Gaynor, Cathy	1996
b. 5, f. 282	Gaze, John	1983-86
b. 6, f. 283	George Rainbird Ltd.	1965-82
b. 6, f. 284	The Georgian Group	1976-97
b. 6, f. 285	Gibbs, Elise	1994
b. 6, f. 286	Gibson, Pat, Lord  See also: Magdalen College, Box 11, folder 506	1983-84

b. 6, f. 287	Gibson, Thomas	1994-[97]
b. 6, f. 288	Gielgud, John, Sir	1933, 1986
b. 6, f. 289	Gilbert, Christopher	1987 Jan 15
b. 6, f. 290	Gilbert, Martin	1974-87
b. 6, f. 291	Gill, Brendan	1973 May 3
b. 6, f. 292	Gillman, Daniel H.	n.d.
b. 6, f. 293	[Gioeninx?], Pico van Zoelen, Baron	1993, n.d.
b. 6, f. 294	Girard, Didier	1989-97
b. 6, f. 295	Girouard, Mark	1986-87
b. 6, f. 296	Gladwyn, Lord	1978, 1992
b. 6, f. 297	Glasgow Museums and Art Galleries	1985-96
b. 6, f. 298	Glendinning, Victoria	1981-83
b. 6, f. 299	Gloag, John	1974, 1976
b. 6, f. 300	Gloucestershire Gardens and Landscape Trust	1994-96
b. 6, f. 301	Goodman, Ariane (Ariane Bankes)  See also: Collins Publishers, Box 3, folder 154  See also: John Murray, Ltd., Box 8, folder 409	1991-96, n.d.
b. 6, f. 302	Goodman, Celia	1996 Nov 11
b. 6, f. 303	Gordon, Archie (Marquess of Aberdeen)	1974-84
b. 6, f. 304	Gore, Bobby	1990-97
	Gore, John See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, research correspondence, Box 22, folder 923	
b. 6, f. 305	Goudeket, Maurice Copy of letter to John Phillips regarding Violiet Trefusis	n.d.
b. 6, f. 306	Gould, Cecil	1992
b. 6, f. 307	Grafton, Hugh, Duke of	1984-96
b. 6, f. 308	Grant, Gerald	1997
b. 6, f. 309	Grant, Joy	1986 Aug 28
b. 6, f. 310	Grant, William A.	1987-97
b. 6, f. 311	Gray, W. Forbes	1948 Apr 21

b. 6, f. 312	[Grenfell?], Violet	n.y.
b. 6, f. 313	Grigg, John	1978-88
b. 6, f. 314	Grimwade, Arthur	1976 Jun 3
b. 6, f. 315	Grylls, R. Glynn (Rosalie Mander)	1958-88
b. 6, f. 316	Guinness, Alec	1960-95
b. 6, f. 317	Guinness, Bryan	1984 Sep 2
b. 6, f. 318	Guinness, Desmond	1977, 1994
b. 6, f. 319	Guinness, Jonathan	1984
b. 6, f. 320	"H" general	1936-97
b. 6, f. 321	Hall, David	1986-95
	Hall, Jerry See: Mick Jagger, Box 8, folder 400	
b. 6, f. 322	Hall, Julian	1934-56
b. 6, f. 323	Hall, Martin	1985-86
b. 6, f. 324	Hall, Roland	1996 Apr 3
b. 6, f. 325	Halle, Kay	1939-86
b. 6, f. 326	Hamilton, Ian, Sir; Hamilton, Jean, Lady Christmas card for 1937 includes photograph of the Hamiltons	1935-43
b. 6, f. 327	Hamilton, Keith A.	1983, 1985
b. 6, f. 328	Hamilton, Nigel	1995
b. 6, f. 329	Hamish Hamilton Ltd.	1967-87
b. 6, f. 330	Hammersley, Violet	1962 May 29
b. 6, f. 331	Harris, John	1955-88
b. 6, f. 332	Harrison, Sunter	1986-88
b. 6, f. 333	Harrod, Wilhelmine Margaret Eve Cresswell, Lady ("Billa")	1982-97, n.d.
b. 6, f. 334	Hart-Davis, Duff; Hart-Davis, Phyllida	1991-96
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>335</b>	Hart-Davis, Rupert	1926-95
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>336</b>	Harte, Glyn Boyd	1976-94
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>337</b>	Hartley, L. P.	1969-70
b. 7, f. 338	Haslam, Richard	1987 Feb 28

b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>339</b>	Hastings, Selina	1982-97
b. 7, f. 340	Hatchards Booksellers	1995-96
b. 7, f. 341	Hayter, Althea	n.d.
b. 7, f. 342	Healey, R. M.	1995 Mar 13
b. 7, f. 343	Hazlehurst, Cameron	1992
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>344</b>	Hayden, Ruth	n.d.
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>345</b>	Henderson, Nicholas, Sir; Henderson, Mary	1986-96
b. 7, f. 346	Heslip, Joan	n.d.
b. 7, f. 347	Heuston, R. F. V.	1982 Mar 6
b. 7, f. 348	Hicks, David	1994-96, n.d.
b. 7, f. 349	Hickson, Alisdare	1993 May 10
b. 7, f. 350	Hildyard, Myles Letter of 1991 Jul 3 encloses a photo of a large house	1950-97
b. 7, f. 351-353	Hill, Anne (Lady Anne Gathorne-Hardy) JL-M's outgoing letters	1935-36
b. 7, f. 354-355	Hill, Anne (Lady Anne Gathorne-Hardy) Incoming letters to JL-M	1941-97
b. 7, f. 356	Hill, Brian	1975 Dec 10
b. 7, f. 357	Hill, Derek	1981-92, n.d.
	Hill, Heywood See: G. Heywood Hill Ltd., Box 5, folder 275	
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>358</b>	Hill, Oliver	1943 Feb 4
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>359</b>	Hill, Pamela	1991-93
b. 7, f. 360	Hilliard, Elizabeth See also: Beckford Tower Trust, Box 1, folder 54	1987-89
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>361</b>	Hillier, Bevis	1973-97
b. 8, f. 362	Hitchen, Clive	1994-96
b. 8, f. 363	Hoare, Philip	1988-95
b. 8, f. 364	Hobhouse, Christopher	n.d.
b. 8, f. 365	Hobson, Anthony	1988-97
b. 8, f. 366	Hofstadter, Dan	1989

b. 8, f. 367	Holborne Museum and Craft Study Centre	1989-90
b. 8, f. 368	[Holland?], Guy; [Holland?], Joan	1983-97
b. 8, f. 369	Holroyd, Michael	1991
b. 8, f. 370	Honour, Hugh	1961-86
b. 8, f. 371	Hood, Peter	1988-97
b. 8, f. 372	Hornyold-Strickland, Henry	1971 Aug 31
b. 8, f. 373	Horseman, John; Horseman, Jill	1992-94
b. 8, f. 374	Houghton-Brown, Geoffrey	1967-92
b. 8, f. 375	Howard, Christopher H. D.	1988 Mar 23
b. 8, f. 376	Howard, Jeremy	1994-95
b. 8, f. 377	Howard, Michael	1982-86
b. 8, f. 378	Howard, V. P. (Pam)	1990
b. 8, f. 379	Houfe, Simon	1981, 1995
b. 8, f. 380	Hudson, Derek	1988-96
b. 8, f. 381	Humphries, Richard	1989 Mar 29
b. 8, f. 382	Hunter-Blair, David Oswald, Sir, Bart.	1935, n.d.
b. 8, f. 383	Hurley, Joan Mason (Joan Austen- Leigh)	1989-96
b. 8, f. 384	Hussey, Betty; Hussey, Christopher  See also: Country Life, Box 3, folder 169	1941-95
b. 8, f. 385	Hutchinson, Jeremy; Hutchinson, June	1974-92
b. 8, f. 386	Huxley, Elspeth	1976-96
b. 8, f. 387	Huxley, Gervas	1970 Sep 2
b. 8, f. 388	Hyde, H. Montgomery	1983, 1988
b. 8, f. 389	Hyslop, Paul	1980-88
b. 8, f. 390	"I" general	1942-93, n.d.
b. 8, f. 391	Imperial War Museum	1989
	The Independent See: Jamie Fergusson, Box 5, folder 250	
b. 8, f. 392	Ingram, Richard See also: <i>The Oldie</i> , Box 12, folder 580	1997 Jul 9
b. 8, f. 393	Innes-Smith, Robert	1991-97

b. 8, f. 394	Insall, Donald W.	1957 Dec 2
b. 8, f. 395	Irish Guards	1940
b. 8, f. 396	Isham, Gyles, Sir, Bart.	1953-54
b. 8, f. 397	Ison, Walter William	1978 Apr 17
b. 8, f. 398	"J" general	1957-97
b. <b>8</b> , f. <b>399</b>	Jackson-Stops, Gervase See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	1983-95
b. 8, f. 400	Jagger, Mick; Jagger, Jerry (Jerry Hall)	[1994], n.d.
	James, Robert Rhodes <u>See: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian</u> , Box 21, folder 910	
b. 8, f. 401	Jebb, Miles	1990-91
b. 8, f. 402	Jellico, George	1988
b. 8, f. 403	Jenkins, Jennifer, Dame	1993-97
b. 8, f. 404	Jennings, Derek	1989-92
b. 8, f. 405	Jenyns, Soame	1975 Oct 29
b. 8, f. 406	Jersey, George Francis Child-Villiers, Earl of ("Grandy")	1950-95
b. 8, f. 407	Jervis, Simon See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	1988 Mar 3
b. 8, f. 408	John, Augustus	1940 Mar 10
b. 8, f. 409	John Murray Ltd.	1971-97
	Johnson, Babs See: Georgina Masson, Box 11, folder 518	
b. 8, f. 410	Johnson, Joan M.	1995-96
b. 8, f. 411	Johnson, Susannah	1990-96, n.d.
b. 8, f. 412	Johnston, Nicholas; Johnston, Rosie	1990, n.d.
b. 8, f. 413	Joliffe, John See also: National Art-Collections Fund, Box 12, folder 563	1983-94
	Jones, Roderick, Sir See: Reuters Ltd., Box 13, folder 635	
b. 8, f. 414	Jones, Stephen See also: National Art-Collections Fund, Box 12, folder 563	1990-92

b. 8, f. 416	"K" general	1944-97
b. 8, f. 417	Keen, Mary	1988-97
b. 8, f. 417a	Kellaway, Deborah	1995 Feb 9
b. 8, f. 418	Kelly, Felix	n.d.
b. 8, f. 419	Kennedy, General Sir John	1970 May 9
b. 8, f. 420	Kennet, Edward Hilton Young, Baron	1937-47
b. 8, f. 421	Kennet, Kathleen Young, Lady (Kathleen Scott)	1935-45, n.d.
b. 8, f. 422	Kennet, Wayland Hilton Young, Baron	1947, n.d.
b. 8, f. 423	Kent, Prince Michael of; Kent, Princess Michael of Christmas cards include photographs of the couple with their children, Lord Frederick and Lady Gabriella Windsor	1987-96
b. 9, f. 424-426	Kenworthy-Browne, John	1959-97
b. 9, f. 427	Keppel, Aluska	1990-93
b. 9, f. 428	Keppel, Sonia	1984 Aug 8
b. 9, f. 429	Ketton-Cremer, Robert Wyndham	1948 May 17
b. 9, f. 430	Kirsting, A. F.	1988 Aug 8
b. 9, f. 431	King, Francis	1981 Feb 4
b. 9, f. 432	Kingsley, Nicholas	1989 Jun 19, n.d.
b. 9, f. 433	Kinross, Patrick Balfour, Baron	1933-76
b. 9, f. 434	Kitz, Norman	1986 Jan 19
b. 9, f. 435-437	Knollys, Eardley Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1024	1958-91, n.d.
b. 9, f. 438	Knox, George	1992
b. 9, f. 439	Knox, James	1990-97
b. 9, f. 440	Kolb, Philip	1977 Nov 17
b. <b>9</b> , f. <b>441</b>	Kornbluth, Jesse	1986 Jul 2
b. 9, f. 442	Kuhn, William M.	1986 Feb 14
b. 9, f. 443	"L" general	1941-97
b. 9, f. 444	Laing, Alastair See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	1991 Nov 13

b. 9, f. 445	Lambert, Angela	1995
b. 9, f. 446	Lambton, Tim	1990-97
b. 9, f. 447	Lamont-Brown, Raymond	1993 Nov 26
b. 9, f. 448	Lancaster, Nancy	1977-92
b. 9, f. 449	Lancaster, Osbert, Sir; Lancaster, Anne	1981-96, n.d.
b. 9, f. 450	Lancelot, Alain	1991 Aug 2
b. 9, f. 451	Langberg, Harald	1952 May 20
b. 9, f. 452	Lascelles, Alan, Sir	1957 Aug 16
b. 9, f. 453	Lawrence, A. W.	1962 Sep 9
b. 9, f. 454	Leeper, Janet	1941 Sep 1, n.d.
b. 9, f. 455	Lehmann, John	1959 Mar 18
b. 9, f. 456	Lehmann, Rosamond	1953-88
b. 10, f. 457-458	Lehmann, Rosamond	1953-88
b. 10, f. 459	LeJeune, Anthony	1991 Oct 20
b. 10, f. 460	Lennox-Boyd, Alan Tindal	1941, 1970
1 10 5 1/4	Leslie, Anita Shane	1936 Feb 2
b. 10, f. 461	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910	1,001002
b. 10, f. 461 b. 10, f. 462		1932 Dec
	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910	
b. 10, f. 462	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane	1932 Dec
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh	1932 Dec 1978
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy  See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d.
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy  See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d.
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy  See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d.
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465 b. 10, f. 466 b. 10, f. 467	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg  Lieberman, Sally	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d. 1997
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465 b. 10, f. 466 b. 10, f. 467 b. 10, f. 468	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg  Lieberman, Sally  Lindsay, Loelia, Duchess of Westminster	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d. 1997 1989 n.d.
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465 b. 10, f. 466 b. 10, f. 467 b. 10, f. 468 b. 10, f. 469	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg  Lieberman, Sally  Lindsay, Loelia, Duchess of Westminster  Lister, Ted	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d. 1997 1989 n.d.
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465 b. 10, f. 466 b. 10, f. 467 b. 10, f. 468 b. 10, f. 469 b. 10, f. 470	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg  Lieberman, Sally  Lindsay, Loelia, Duchess of Westminster  Lister, Ted  Little, Brown and Company	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d. 1997 1989 n.d. 1939-42 1966-68
b. 10, f. 462 b. 10, f. 463 b. 10, f. 464 b. 10, f. 465 b. 10, f. 466 b. 10, f. 467 b. 10, f. 468 b. 10, f. 469 b. 10, f. 470 b. 10, f. 471	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910  Leslie, Shane  L'Etang, Hugh  Levi, Peter; Levi, Dierdre  Lewis, Jeremy See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129  See also: The Oldie, Box 12, folder 580  Licht, Meg  Lieberman, Sally  Lindsay, Loelia, Duchess of Westminster  Lister, Ted  Little, Brown and Company  Littlejohn, David	1932 Dec 1978 1990-97, n.d. 1992 Jul 8, n.d.  1997 1989 n.d. 1939-42 1966-68 1994 Apr 25

b. <b>10</b> , f. <b>474</b>	Lloyd, Blanche, Lady	1936-66
b. 10, f. 475	Lloyd, David	1964-83
b. 10, f. 476	Lloyd, Jean	1986-94, n.d.
b. 10, f. 477	Lloyd George, Owen  See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910	1994-96
	Lockhart, Robert Bruce Hamilton, Sir <u>See: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 945</u>	
b. 10, f. 478	Loewenstein, Josephine; Loewenstein, Rupert	1984-97, n.d.
b. 10, f. 479	Longford, Elizabeth Harman Packenham, Countess of	1931, n.d.
b. 10, f. 480	Longman, Elizabeth	1991-97, n.d.
b. 10, f. 481	Lowe, Ian; Lowe, Mary	1978-95
b. 10, f. 482	Lowenthal, David	1990 Jan 22
b. 10, f. 483	Lowndes, Belloc (Marie Belloc- Lowndes)	1935-43
b. 10, f. 484	Lownie, Andrew	1993 Sep 23
b. 10, f. 485	Lubbock, Percy	1956 Jan 26
b. 10, f. 486	Lukacs, John	1981-97
b. 10, f. 487	Lutyens, Mary; Links, J. G.	1975-97
b. 10, f. 488	Lycett, Andrew	1994
b. 10, f. 489	Lycett-Green, Candida	1986-97
b. 10, f. 490	Lygon, Coote	1987-93
b. 10, f. 491	"M" general	1927-97
b. 10, f. 492	Macaulay, Rose	1943-49, n.d.
b. 10, f. 493	Maccarrone, Michele	1968-70
b. 10, f. 494	McCarthy, Fiona	1996-97
b. 11, f. 495	McCorquodale, Charles	1988 Feb 9
b. 11, f. 496	McDouall, Robin	1980-83
b. 11, f. 497	McGarvie, Michael	1988 Feb 5
b. 11, f. 498	Machin, David	1994-96
b. 11, f. 499	Mackenzie, Compton, Sir	1951 Jul 22
b. 11, f. 500	McLeod, Kirsty	1990-91

b. 11, f. 501	MacLeish, Archibald	n.d.
b. 11, f. 502	Macmillan, Duncan	1986 Jan 23
b. 11, f. 503	Macmillan, Harold Written by a secretary	1978 Feb 6
b. 11, f. 504	McMordie, Colin	1973-75
b. 11, f. 505	MacNaughton, Angus I.	1970 Jun 6
b. 11, f. 506	Magdalen College Development Trust	1993-97
b. 11, f. 507	Magnus, Philip, Sir	1963-86
b. 11, f. 508	Major, John Written by a secretary	1992 Nov 16
b. 11, f. 509	Mallon, Michael	1993-96
	Mander, Rosalie See: R. Glynn Grylls, Box 6, folder 315	
b. 11, f. 510	Mandler, Peter	1990-97
b. 11, f. 511	Mansel, Philip	n.d.
b. 11, f. 512	Mansergh, Nicholas	1978 May 27
b. 11, f. 513	Marsh, Edward Howard, Sir	1935-40, n.d.
b. <b>11,</b> f. <b>514</b>	Marshall, Bruce	1973 Apr 23
	Marshall-Cornwall, James Handyside, Sir <u>See: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian</u> , Box 21, folder 910	
b. 11, f. 515	Martin, Richard	1995-96
b. 11, f. 516	Martindale, C. C.	1932-33
b. 11, f. 517	Mary, Princess Royal, Countess of Harewood One letter written by the Princess Royal, others by ladies-in-waiting	1948, n.d.
b. 11, f. 518	Masson, Georgina (Babs Johnson)	1959 Dec 7, n.d.
b. 11, f. 519	Masters, Brian	1980-95
	Matheson, Donald MacLeod  See: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	
b. 11, f. 520	Maugham, Robin	1978 May 8
b. 11, f. 520 b. 11, f. 521	Maugham, Robin  Maugham, W. Somerset	1978 May 8 n.d.

#### Meller, Hugh See: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566 b. 11, f. 523 Menuhin, Yehudi; Menuhin, Diana 1964 Mar 27, n.d. b. 11, f. 524 Meredith, Michael 1992 b. 11, f. 525 Messel, Oliver n.d. b. 11, f. 526 Messel, Thomas 1990-94 b. 11, f. 527 Methuen, Paul Ayshford Methuen, Baron 1951, 1959 b. 11, f. 528 Methuen-Campbell, James 1988-96 b. 11, f. 529 Miles, Paul; Miles, Rosie 1990-95 b. 11, f. 530 Miller, J. D. B. 1983-85 b. 11, f. 531 Millington, Jon 1982-97 b. 11, f. 532 Milner, Violet Georgina Maxse, Viscountess 1933, 1947 b. 11, f. 533 Mitchell, Peter 1984-89 Mitford, Deborah See: Deborah, Duchess of Devonshire, Box 4, folder 204 Mitford, Diana See: Diana Mosley, Box 11, folder 548 1970-86 b. 11, f. 534 Mitford, Jessica b. 11, f. 535 1932-33 Mitford, Tom b. 11, f. 536 Moncreiff, Francis, Father 1934-44 b. 11, f. 537 Montgomery, Alberta Victoria ("Mrs Betty") 1943 Oct 14, n.d. b. 11, f. 538 Montgomery-Massingberd, Hugh 1969-97 b. 11, f. 539 1995, n.d. Moore, Daphne b. 11, f. 540 Moore, Derry (Earl of Drogheda) 1987-97, n.d. b. 11, f. 541 Moore, Doris Langley-Levy 1974 b. 11, f. 542 Moore, Jerrold Northrop 1997 Aug 16 b. 11, f. 543 Morris, Jan n.d. b. 11, f. 544 Morrison, Rosalind 1993-94 b. 11, f. 545 Mortimer, Penelope 1984 May 28 b. 11, f. 546 Mortimer, Raymond 1958-78 1990-93 b. 11, f. 547 Mosley, Charlotte

b. 11, f. 548	Mosley, Diana, Lady	1926-30
b. 11, f. 549-551	Mosley, Diana, Lady	1963-90
b. 11, f. 552	Mosley, Maud	1934 Oct 29
b. 11, f. 553	Moulton, Alex	1970-97
b. 12, f. 554	Mount, Ferdinand	1995 Mar 22
b. <b>12</b> , f. <b>555</b>	Murdoch, Elisabeth, Dame	1992
b. <b>12</b> , f. <b>556</b>	Murphy, Philip	1996
b. <b>12</b> , f. <b>557</b>	Murphy, Sophia	n.d.
b. 12, f. 558	Murray, John ("Jock"); Murray, Diana See also: John Murray Ltd., Box 8, folder 409	1933-93
b. 12, f. 559	Murry, John Middleton	1939 Oct 27
b. 12, f. 560	"N" general	1950-97
b. 12, f. 561	Napier, Charles	1974
b. 12, f. 562	Napier, Priscilla Hayter	1995-96, n.d.
b. 12, f. 563	National Art-Collections Fund	1985-91
b. 12, f. 564	National Gallery of Art (Washington, D. C.)	1991-94
b. 12, f. 565	National Heritage Memorial Fund Outgoing letter from JL-M to Lord Rothschild	n.d.
b. 12, f. 566-567	National Trust	1941-97
b. 12, f. 568	Newman, John	1986 Sep 8
b. 12, f. 569	Nicholson, Shirley	1992 Aug 24
b. 12, f. 570	Nicolson, Adam	1982-89
b. 12, f. 571	Nicolson, Benedict	1975-77
b. <b>12</b> , f. <b>572</b>	Nicolson, David	1976
b. 12, f. 573	Nicolson, Harold George, Sir <u>See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 25, folders 942-953</u>	1933-66
b. 12, f. 574	Nicolson, Nigel	1956-97
b. 12, f. 575	Niggeman, Elvira  See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23,	1976-81
	folder 947	

b. 12, f. 577	Noel, Gerard	1991, n.d.
b. 12, f. 578	Norwich, John Julius; Norwich, Mollie	1982-97
b. 12, f. 579	"O" general	1940-97
b. 12, f. 580	The Oldie	1995-97
b. 12, f. 581	Ollard, Richard Lawrence	1983-84
b. 12, f. 582	Orde, Peter; Orde, Lavinia	1986-95
b. 12, f. 583	Order of St. John	1991
b. 12, f. 584	Orwin, Charles	1981-95
b. 12, f. 585	Oxford University Press	1932-96
b. 12, f. 586	Oxford University Press / Dictionary of National Biography	1976-97
b. 12, f. 587	"P" general	19[47]-97
b. 12, f. 588	Palmer, Eileen	1979-93
b. 12, f. 589	Parkinson, Norman	1978 May 12
b. 12, f. 590	Parsons, Anthony	1977 Apr 6
b. 12, f. 591	Parsons, Desmond	1933-37
b. 12, f. 592	Parsons, Ian See also: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129	1976, n.d.
b. 12, f. 593	Paul VI, Pope Outgoing letter from JL-M	n.d.
b. 13, f. 594	Pavitt, Burnett	1973-94
b. 13, f. 595	Pavord, Anna	1986
b. 13, f. 596	Paxman, Jeremy	1995 Aug 18
b. 13, f. 597	[Pembroke?], Henry, [Earl of]	1995 Apr 15
b. 13, f. 598	Pembroke, Sidney Charles, Earl of	1962 Jul 18
b. 13, f. 599	Pfeiffer, Andrew	1976-95
b. 13, f. 600	Phillips, John	1976-83
b. 13, f. 601	Piggott, Stuart	1940 Feb 28
b. 13, f. 602	Platzer, David	1986-94
b. 13, f. 603	Plomer, William	1961-72
b. 13, f. 604	Plumptre, George	1983-96
b. 13, f. 604 b. 13, f. 605	Plumptre, George Polignac, Winnaretta, Princesse de	1983-96 n.d.

b. 13, f. 606	Pollock, John Charles	1989 Jan 31
b. 13, f. 607	Poole, Keith B.	1970 Aug 20
b. 13, f. 608	Pope-Hennessy, James  See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 949	1937-53, n.d.
b. 13, f. 609	Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir With 1994 photograph of John P-H	1956-94
b. 13, f. 610	Pope-Hennessy, Una See also: Series II, <i>Writings</i> , Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 949	1937 Jan 17, n.d.
	Portland, William Arthur Henry Bentinck, Duke of <u>See: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian</u> , Box 21, folder 910	
b. 13, f. 611	Powell, Anthony	1981-92
b. 13, f. 612	Powell, Violet Georgiana, Lady	1977-96
b. 13, f. 613-615	Preston, Stuart Letter of 1990 Jun 27 encloses a photograph of Preston  See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 950	1939-93, n.d.
b. 13, f. 616	Pryce-Jones, Alan	1933, n.d.
b. 13, f. 617	Pryce-Jones, David	1974, 1985
b. 13, f. 618	Pym, Roland	1992-97
b. 13, f. 619	"Q" general	1991
b. 13, f. 620	Quennell, Marilyn	1993-97
b. 13, f. 621	Quennell, Peter	1933-92
b. 13, f. 622	"R" general	1933-97
b. 13, f. 623	Radcliffe, Everard	1967-74
b. 13, f. 624	Rae, Kenneth	1970-83
b. 13, f. 625	Raphael, Frederic	1982 Jan 6
b. 13, f. 626	Rathbone, Jack See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	1975-85
b. 13, f. 627	Ravenscroft-Hume, Ann	1993-94
b. 13, f. 628	Redesdale, Sydney, Lady	1945-58
b. 13, f. 629	Redgrave, Michael, Sir	1966 Nov 29

b. 13, f. 630	Reader, John	1987 Oct 15
b. 13, f. 631	Reed, Henry Hope	1983 Jan 6
b. 13, f. 632	Rees-Mogg, William See also: <i>The Times</i> , Box 16, folder 759	1977 Nov 1
b. 13, f. 633	Reid, Michaela	1988 Apr 16
b. 13, f. 634	Reid, Victoria Photograph of Reid in 1913 on Christmas card, n.d.	1988-92
b. 13, f. 635	Reuters Itd.	1936
b. 13, f. 636	Rhodes, Anthony	1973-97
b. 13, f. 637	Rice, Diane	1994-95
b. 13, f. 638	Rice, Tamara Talbot	1943 Mar 22
b. 13, f. 639	Richards, I. A.	1933
b. 13, f. 640	Richards, J. M., Sir	1986, 1989
b. 13, f. 641	Richardson, A. E., Sir	1942, 1945
b. 13, f. 642	Richmond, Theo	1975-86
25, 6 .2	·	
b. 13, f. 643	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire	1953 Jan 26
	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen	1953 Jan 26 1987 Feb 18
b. 13, f. 643	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire	
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire Ridley, Nicholas	1987 Feb 18
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644 b. 14, f. 645	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644 b. 14, f. 645 b. 14, f. 646	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644 b. 14, f. 645 b. 14, f. 646 b. 14, f. 647	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644 b. 14, f. 645 b. 14, f. 646 b. 14, f. 647 b. 14, f. 648	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh  Robinson, Alan	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94 1990-97
b. 13, f. 643 b. 13, f. 644 b. 14, f. 645 b. 14, f. 646 b. 14, f. 647 b. 14, f. 648 b. 14, f. 649	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh  Robinson, Alan  Robinson, John	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94 1990-97 1984-93
b. 13, f. 643  b. 13, f. 644  b. 14, f. 645  b. 14, f. 646  b. 14, f. 647  b. 14, f. 648  b. 14, f. 649  b. 14, f. 650	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh  Robinson, Alan  Robinson, John  Robinson, Liz	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94 1990-97 1984-93 1993-97
b. 13, f. 643  b. 13, f. 644  b. 14, f. 645  b. 14, f. 646  b. 14, f. 647  b. 14, f. 648  b. 14, f. 650  b. 14, f. 651	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh  Robinson, Alan  Robinson, John  Robinson, Liz  Rogers, Neville	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94 1990-97 1984-93 1993-97 1953-72
b. 13, f. 643  b. 13, f. 644  b. 14, f. 645  b. 14, f. 646  b. 14, f. 647  b. 14, f. 648  b. 14, f. 650  b. 14, f. 651  b. 14, f. 652	Ridgway, Maurice H. With photograph of stone screen at Bunbury Church, Cheshire  Ridley, Nicholas  Roberts, Andrew  Roberts, Brian  Roberts, Hugh  Robinson, Alan  Robinson, John  Robinson, Liz  Rogers, Neville  Rolt, L. T. C.  Rose, Kenneth	1987 Feb 18 1989 Mar 1 1981-84 1991-94 1990-97 1984-93 1993-97 1953-72 1970-71

b. 14, f. 656	Rosse, (Laurence) Michael Harvey Parsons, Earl of	1937-75
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>657</b>	Rousseau, George S.	1982-84
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>658</b>	Rowse, A. L. With photograph of architectural detail on a church in Somerset	1970-94
b. 14, f. 659	Rowley, Joshua; Rowley, Celia	1989, n.d.
b. 14, f. 660	Royal Greenwich Observatory	1985-86
b. 14, f. 661	Royal Society of Literature	1982-97
b. 14, f. 662	Rumbold, Richard	1957, n.d.
b. 14, f. 663	Rushton, John	1992
b. 14, f. 664	Russell, John	1978-87
b. 14, f. 665	Ryan-Bell, Jeremy; Ryan-Bell, Carolyne	1987-96
b. 14, f. 666	Rylands, George ("Dadie")	1978-91
b. 14, f. 667	"S" general	1933-97
b. 14, f. 668	St. Clair-Erskine, Hamish	n.d.
b. 14, f. 669	St. John-Stevas, Norman	1974, 1983
b. 14, f. 670	St. Leven, Gwen	1976-81
b. 14, f. 671	Sach, Margaret	1984-97
b. 14, f. 672	Sackville-West, Edward	1938-52
b. 14, f. 673	Sackville-West, Vita <u>See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 951</u>	1932-62, n.d.
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>674</b>	Sands, Ethel	n.d.
b. 14, f. 675	Sansom, Katharine	1970 Jul 25
b. 14, f. 676	Saumarez Smith, John See also: G. Heywood Hill Ltd., Box 5, folder 275	1975-94
b. 14, f. 677	SAVE Britain's Heritage	1984-92
b. 14, f. 678	Scarfe, Norman	1988 May 29
b. 14, f. 679	Schleswig-Holstein, Helena Victoria, Princess of Written by a lady-in-waiting	1940 Apr 18
b. 14, f. 680	Schrijver, Elka With two photographs, one of a house in scaffolding and one of men working in a quarry	1982-88

b. 14, f. 681	Scotland, Tony	1987-97
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>682</b>	Scott, David  See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 953	1980
	Scott, Kathleen See: Kathleen Young, Lady Kennet, Box 8, folder 421	
b. 15, f. 683	Scott, Peter, Sir	1947-87
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>684</b>	Scott, Valerie (Valerie Finnis)	1986-96
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>685</b>	Sebba, Anne M.	1985-86
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>686</b>	Secrest, Meryle	1980-97
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>687</b>	Seebohm, Caroline	1987-88
b. 15, f. 688	Setterwall, Ake	1948 Oct 13
b. 15, f. 689	Shaffer, Elinor	1991
b. 15, f. 690	Shakespeare, Nicholas See also: Daily Telegraph, Box 4, folder 189	1993, n.d.
b. 15, f. 691	Shaw, George Bernard	1944
b. 15, f. 692	Shawe-Taylor, Desmond	1951-95
b. 15, f. 693	Sheehy, Eugene P.	1991 Jan 29
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>694</b>	Sheppard, F. H. W.	1985 Oct 27
b. 15, f. 695	Sherard, Robert Harborough	1934 Jan 8
b. 15, f. 696	Sheridan, Clare	1937, 1943
b. 15, f. 697	Sherwood, Shirley	1988 Aug 24
b. 15, f. 698	Shone, Richard	1977-97
b. 15, f. 699	Sidgwick & Jackson Ltd.	1981-88
b. 15, f. 700	Simpson, Colin	1985 Feb 12
b. 15, f. 701	Sinclair, Clive; Sinclair, Noel	1991-92
b. 15, f. 702	Sitwell, Constance Talbot	1947 Aug 18
b. 15, f. 703	Sitwell, Francis	1992-97
b. 15, f. 704	Sitwell, Georgia Doble	1976 Aug 5
b. 15, f. 705	Sitwell, Sacheverell	1948-81
b. 15, f. 706	Skinner, Martin	1988 Aug 8

#### Smallwood, Norah

See: Chatto and Windus, Box 3, folder 129

	See. Chacto and Windus, Box 5, Tolder 129	
b. 15, f. 707	Smith, H. Clifford	1941, 1944
b. 15, f. 708	Smith, John	1962-86
b. 15, f. 709	Smith, Logan Pearsall	1943-45
b. 15, f. 710	Smith, Roger Morsley	1986-96
b. 15, f. 711	Snell, Reginald	1986 Apr 17
b. 15, f. 712	Snowdon, Antony Armstrong-Jones, Earl of	n.d.
b. 15, f. 713	Sotheby & Co.	1990-92
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>714</b>	Spaight, George See also: George Rainbird Itd., Box 6, folder 283	1970-97
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>715</b>	Sparrow, John See also: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 940	1941-85
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>716</b>	The Spectator	1985-97
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>717</b>	Spencer, Albert Edward John Spencer, Earl	1943 Oct 11
b. 15, f. 718	Spender, Natasha	1976
b. 15, f. 719	Spender, Stephen	1959
b. 15, f. 720	Spurling, Hilary	1981-83, n.d.
b. 15, f. 721	Sprawson, Charles	1989
b. 15, f. 722	Stamp, Gavin	1982-95
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>723</b>	Stewart, Madeau	1983-91
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>724</b>	Stewart-Jones, Elizabeth ("Beanie")	1996 Jan 30, n.d.
b. 15, f. 725	Stewart-Jones, Richard With outgoing letters from JL-M to RS-J, 1938-41, one letter to RS-J from Anne Chamberlain, 1940, and one to Mrs. Stewart-Jones from Pamela J. Gordon, 1940.	1938-42
b. 15, f. 726	Steyn, Mark	1983
b. 15, f. 727	Stockdale, F. M. ("Freddie")	1992
b. 15, f. 728	Stone, Humphrey; Stone, Solveig	1988-97
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>729</b>	Stone, Janet	1969-96, n.d.
b. 15, f. 730	Stone, Reynolds	1950-80

b. 15, f. 731	Strickland, Margot	1992
b. 15, f. 732	Strong, Roy C.	1974-89
b. 15, f. 733	Stroud District Council	1991-92
b. 15, f. 734	Stroud, Dorothy	n.d.
b. 15, f. 735	Subercaseaux, Paz	1995-97
b. 15, f. 736	Sudley, Lord	1987-89
b. 15, f. 737	Summerson, John Newenham	1946-48
b. 15, f. 738	Sunday Express Magazine	1985
b. 15, f. 739	Sunday Telegraph	1988-97
b. 15, f. 740	Surtees, Virginia	1988-96, n.d.
b. 16, f. 741	Sutro, John; Sutro, Gillian	1980-85, n.d.
b. 16, f. 742	Sutton, Denys	1976-89
b. 16, f. 743	Sykes, Christopher	1968-88
b. 16, f. 744	"T" general	1935-97
b. 16, f. 745	Tait, Frank	n.d.
b. 16, f. 746	Templer, Gerald, Sir	1972 Jan 17
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>747</b>	Tennant, Emma	1989-94
b. 16, f. 748	Tennant, P. E.	1991 Sep 25
b. 16, f. 749	Textile Conservation Centre	1995-97
b. 16, f. 750	Thatcher, Margaret Written by a secretary	1991 Apr 24
b. 16, f. 751	Thesiger, Ernest	n.d.
b. 16, f. 752	Thesiger, Wilfred	1987-88
b. 16, f. 753	Thomas, Graham Stuart	n.d.
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>754</b>	Thomas Lovell Beddoes Society	1994, n.d.
b. 16, f. 755	[Thorneycroft?], Carla	1994-95
b. 16, f. 756	Thorold, Henry	1970-94
b. 16, f. 757	Throckmorton, Clare McLaren	1991-92
b. 16, f. 758	Till, Barry	n.d.
b. 16, f. 759	The Times [London]	1972-97

b. 16, f. 760	Tollemache, Humphrey	1975
b. 16, f. 761	Tolstoy, Nikolai	1989-90
b. 16, f. 762	Tomlinson, Charles	n.d.
b. 16, f. 763	Trefusis, Violet	1970, n.d.
b. 16, f. 764	Trevelyan, G. M.	1942-45
b. 16, f. 765	Trevor-Roper, Patrick	1987-95
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>766</b>	Trinnick, Michael	1991-93
b. 16, f. 767	[Twichell?], Ann	1992-97
b. 16, f. 768	"U" general	1997, n.d.
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>769</b>	"V" general	1941-96
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>770</b>	Vaizey, John	1977-83
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>771</b>	Varma, Devendra P.	1985-90
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>772</b>	Verey, David	1970, n.d.
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>773</b>	Verey, Rosemary	1994-97, n.d.
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>774</b>	Verney, Theodosia Cropper	1993-95, n.d.
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>775</b>	Vicary, David	1984-92
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>776</b>	[Vickers?], Hugo	1990-96
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>777</b>	Villeneuve, Guillaume	1989-97
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>778</b>	Vuoles, Edward	1986-89
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>779</b>	"W" general	1926-97
b. 16, f. 780	Wagner, Anthony Richard, Sir; Wagner, Gillian	1952-95
b. 16, f. 781	Walker, Ethel	1945 Mar 7, n.d.
b. 16, f. 782	Wall, Derek	1987 Jul 20, n.d.
b. 16, f. 783	Wall, Christopher; Wall, Francesca	1966-94
b. 16, f. 784	Wallace, Carrew	1989-91
b. 16, f. 785	Wallis, Peter J. L.	1988-93
b. 16, f. 786	Wansbrough, Elizabeth	1974-87
b. 16, f. 787	War Office	1940-43
b. 16, f. 788	Warren, Thomas Herbert, Sir	1928-30
b. 16, f. 789	Warrick, Christopher	1984 Oct

	Waterson, Merlin	
	See: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	
b. 16, f. 790	Watkin, David	1975, 1989
b. 16, f. 791	Watson, Francis	1992 Feb 28
b. 16, f. 792	Waugh, Evelyn	1945 Jun 24
	With letter from Waugh to Nancy Mitford [1963]	
b. 16, f. 793	Weatherhead, A. Kingsley	1981 Jan 21
b. 16, f. 794	Weideger, Paula	1992 Mar 2
b. 16, f. 795	Weidenfeld and Nicolson	1987-97
b. 16, f. 796	Weinreb, Ben	1976 May 6
b. <b>16</b> , f. <b>797</b>	Welch, Denton	1945 Sep 7
b. 16, f. 798	Wellington, Gerald Wellesley, Duke of	1944-78
b. 16, f. 799	Wengrow, Arnold	1984 May 8
b. 16, f. 800	Wesierska, Ruth Walder	1987-94
	With photograph of Goslice Plock, home of Major General Wesierski	
b. 17, f. 801	Westminster Cathedral	1994
b. 17, f. 802	Whinney, Margaret Dickens	1952 May 8
b. 17, f. 803	Wilkes, Lyall	1983-86
b. 17, f. 804	Williams-Ellis, Clough	1974-75
b. 17, f. 805	[Willis?], Peggy	1991-95
b. 17, f. 806	Wilson, Andrew	1990
b. 17, f. 807	Wilson, Ian	1989
b. 17, f. 808	Wilson, Margaret	n.d.
b. 17, f. 809	Wilton-Ely, John	1975-94
b. 17, f. 810	Windsor Castle Library	1973-97
	Letters from librarians Robin Mackworth-Young and Oliver Everett	
	See also: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 910	
	See also: Series II, The Last Stuarts, Box 24, folder 962	
b. 17, f. 811	Winn, Elizabeth	1977-97

b. 17, f. 812	Wisternoff, David	1991-92
b. 17, f. 813	Witts, Francis	1984-96
	Woolf, Virginia; Woolf, Leonard <u>See: Series II, Writings, Correspondence of Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder</u> 952	
	Woolley, Leonard, Sir See: War Office, Box 16, folder 787	
b. 17, f. 814	Worsley, Marcus See also: National Trust, Box 12, folder 566	1983
b. 17, f. 815	Wright, Patrick	1988-90
b. 17, f. 816	Wright, Ronald Selby	1991 May 15
b. 17, f. 817	Wrigley, Beatrice; Wrigley, Edith	1988-97
b. 17, f. 818	Wyatt, Woodrow	1984 Mar 12
b. 17, f. 819	"Y-Z" general	1976-95, n.d.
b. 17, f. 820	Yoss, Michael	1995-97
b. 17, f. 821	Young, G. M.	n.d.
b. 17, f. 822	Young, Louisa	1993-95
b. 17, f. 823	Young, Rory	1988-97
FAN	AILY CORRESPONDENCE	
b. 17, f. 824	Bailey, Gwladys	n.d.
b. 17, f. 825	Cunninghame, Doreen	1939, n.d.
b. 17, f. 826	De L'Isle, Margaret	1976-95
b. 17, f. 827	Lees-Milne, Alvilde	1981-89
b. 17, f. 828	Lees-Milne, Dorothy	1935-53
b. 17, f. 829	Lees-Milne, Elaine	1985-90
b. 17, f. 830	Lees-Milne, George Crompton	1935-49
b. 17, f. 831	Lees-Milne, Guy	1983-93
b. 17, f. 832-834	Lees-Milne, Helen With letter to HL-M from V. C. Buckley, 1939 Oct 5	19[20s]-62
b. 17, f. 835	Lees-Milne, Mary	1932-35
b. 17, f. 836	Lees-Milne, Richard Crompton	1940-63

### FAMILY CORRESPONDENCE (continued)

b. 17, f. 837	Lees-Milne, Simon; Lees-Milne, Tricia	1988-96
b. 17, f. 838	Luke, Chloë; Luke, Kane	1988-95
b. 17, f. 839	Luke, Clarissa	1993-97
b. 17, f. 840	Luke, Igor	1991-95
b. 17, f. 841	Luke, Michael	1991-95
b. 17, f. 842	Luke, Oenone With photograph of Ismene Luke's christening, 1997	1989-97
b. 17, f. 843	Luke, Peter	1974
b. 17, f. 844	Milnes-Gaskell, Constance, Lady	1939-48, n.d.
b. 17, f. 845	Robinson, Alice	1990, n.d.
b. 17, f. 846	Robinson, Henry	1984-96
b. 17, f. 847	Robinson, Nick	1979-97, n.d.
b. 17, f. 848	Robinson, Prudence	1939, n.d.
b. 17, f. 849	Robinson, Richard	1988-97
b. 17, f. 850	Stevens, Audrey	n.d.
b. 17, f. 851	Thompson, Maggie	1945
b. 17, f. 851 b. 17, f. 852	Thompson, Maggie "Joanna"	1945 1988-89
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853	"Joanna"	1988-89
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853	"Joanna" Other family correspondence	1988-89
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853	"Joanna"  Other family correspondence  IDENTIFIED  Lees-Milne, James  Drafts and copies of outgoing	1988-89 1930-96
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854	"Joanna"  Other family correspondence  IDENTIFIED  Lees-Milne, James  Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d.
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854	"Joanna"  Other family correspondence  IDENTIFIED  Lees-Milne, James  Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified  "Aart"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d.
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854 b. 18, f. 855 b. 18, f. 856	"Joanna"  Other family correspondence  IDENTIFIED  Lees-Milne, James  Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified  "Aart"  "Brigid"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d. 1990-95 1995
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854 b. 18, f. 855 b. 18, f. 856 b. 18, f. 857	"Joanna" Other family correspondence IDENTIFIED Lees-Milne, James Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified "Aart" "Brigid" "Cotters"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d. 1990-95 1995 1991, n.d.
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854 b. 18, f. 855 b. 18, f. 856 b. 18, f. 857 b. 18, f. 858	"Joanna" Other family correspondence IDENTIFIED Lees-Milne, James Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified  "Aart"  "Brigid"  "Cotters"  "Dick"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d. 1990-95 1995 1991, n.d. 1992-97
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854 b. 18, f. 855 b. 18, f. 856 b. 18, f. 857 b. 18, f. 858 b. 18, f. 859	"Joanna" Other family correspondence IDENTIFIED Lees-Milne, James Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified  "Aart"  "Brigid"  "Cotters"  "Dick"  "Doreen"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d. 1990-95 1995 1991, n.d. 1992-97 n.d.
b. 17, f. 852 b. 17, f. 853 UN b. 18, f. 854 b. 18, f. 855 b. 18, f. 856 b. 18, f. 857 b. 18, f. 858 b. 18, f. 859 b. 18, f. 860	"Joanna" Other family correspondence IDENTIFIED Lees-Milne, James Drafts and copies of outgoing letters, recipients unidentified  "Aart"  "Brigid"  "Cotters"  "Dick"  "Doreen"  "Emma" and "John"	1988-89 1930-96 1933-90, n.d. 1990-95 1995 1991, n.d. 1992-97 n.d. 1985-97

### UNIDENTIFIED (continued)

b. 18, f. 864	"Linda"	1996, n.d.
b. 18, f. 865	"Pat"	1990-96
b. 18, f. 866	"Sarah"	1973-97
b. 18, f. 867	General first names A-J	1933-97
b. 18, f. 868	General first names L-V	1939-97
b. 18, f. 869	Illegible and unsigned	1940-96

## Series II: Writings, 1907-94

2.94 linear feet (7 boxes)

Series II, Writings, is organized into two subseries, Diaries and Other Writings. Diaries is arranged chronologically. Other Writings is arranged alphabetically by title, with the exception of shorter works, which are grouped together under a separate heading at the end of the alphabetical sequence.

#### **DIARIES**

51,	WES	
	Ancestral Voices [1942-1943]	
b. 19, f. 870	Contract and notes	1974, n.d.
b. 19, f. 871	Reviews	1975-76
	Includes letter from JL-M to Times Literary Supplement	
	Prophesying Peace [1944-1945]	
b. 19, f. 872	Contract	1976
b. 19, f. 873	Preface, typescript, corrected	1977
b. 19, f. 874	Reviews	1977-95
	Includes letter from JL-M to <i>The Times</i>	
	Caves of Ice [1946-1947]	
b. 19, f. 875	Contract	1982 Apr 15
b. 19, f. 876	Original diary fragment, holograph	1947
	Inscribed to John Byrne: "2 pages of unedited and	
	undestroyed MS of diary. JL-M 1-8-97"	
b. 19, f. 877-878	Typescript carbon	n.d.
b. 19, f. 879	Index, holograph	n.d.
b. 19, f. 880	Reviews	1983-84
	Midway on the Waves [1948-1949]	
b. 19, f. 881	Contract	1985 Feb 15
b. 19, f. 882	Notes and Foreword, holograph and typescript carbon	1985
b. 19, f. 883	Reviews	1985-87
	Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1025	
	Diary [1953-1978]	
	Published in edited form as <i>A Mingled Measure</i> [1953-72], <i>Ancient as the Hills</i> [1973-74], and <i>Through Wood and Dale</i> [1975-78]	
b. 19, f. 884-886	Original diary pages, holograph and typescript, corrected	1953-78

OTHER WRITINGS

### OTHER WRITINGS (continued)

### The Age of Adam

b. 19, f. 887	Reviews	1948-51
	The Age of Inigo Jones	
b. 19, f. 888	Research correspondence, background material, and notes Includes one of JL-M's "Red Books," pocket notebooks kept during National Trust property visits; correspondence from Gaetano Cozzi	1951-52
b. 19, f. 889	Reviews	1953-54
	Another Self	
b. 20, f. 890	Contracts	1969-70
b. 20, f. 891-892	Draft, holograph	n.d.
b. 20, f. 893	Notes	[1969]
b. 20, f. 894	Reviews	1970-84
	Aristocracy (work in progress)	
b. 20, f. 895	Notes and background material	[1967-69]
	The Bachelor Duke: The Sixth Duke of Devonshire	
b. 20, f. 896	Reviews	1991
	Bankes, William John (projected biography)	
b. 20, f. 897	Research correspondence and background material Includes photograph of portrait	1982-86
	Baroque Europe Stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1026 Review	
	Baroque in Italy	
b. 20, f. 898	Reviews	1959-60
	The Country House	
b. 20, f. 899	Contract and notes	1981
b. 20, f. 900	Reviews	1982-83
	Earls of Creation	
b. 20, f. 901-902	Draft, holograph	n.d.
b. 20, f. 903	Notes	n.d.

### OTHER WRITINGS > Earls of Creation (continued)

b. 20, f. 904	Reviews	1962-63
	English Country Houses: Baroque, 1685-1715	
b. <b>21,</b> f. <b>905</b>	Notes and bibliography	n.d.
b. 21, f. 906	Research correspondence and background material Includes letters from Geoffrey W. Beard	1967, n.d.
b. 21, f. 907	Reviews	1970-71
	The Enigmatic Edwardian	
b. 21, f. 908	Contract	1983 May 16
b. 21, f. 909	Background material Includes a letter from Esher to "Joe," 1907 Nov 12; and photographs	1907, n.d.
b. 21, f. 910	Research correspondence and notes Includes letters from Anita Shane Leslie, Owen Lloyd-George, James Handyside Marshall-Cornwall, the Duke of Portland, Kenneth Rose, Oliver Everett, Robert Rhodes James	1982-86
b. 21, f. 911	Reviews Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1027	1986-89
	Harold Nicolson: a Biography Volume I	
b. 21, f. 912	Contract	1979 Oct 15
b. 21, f. 913-919	Draft, typescript, corrected	n.d.
b. 22, f. 920	Draft, typescript, corrected	n.d.
b. 22, f. 921	Draft, typescript fragments	n.d.
b. 22, f. 922	Extract printed in Saturday Review	1980 Oct 25
b. 22, f. 923	Research correspondence and notes Includes letters from John Gore	1977-80
b. 22, f. 924	Background material and notes Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1028	n.d.
b. 22, f. 925	Reviews	1980-88
	Volume II	

## OTHER WRITINGS > Harold Nicolson: a Biography > Volume II (continued)

b. 22, f. 926	Contract	1981 Mar 11
b. 22, f. 927-932	Draft, typescript, corrected	n.d.
b. 22, f. 933	Notes	n.d.
b. 22, f. 934	Reviews	1981-85
	kground material	
Бас	Regional material	
b. 23, f. 935	Obituary by JL-M, typescript and version printed in <i>The Sunday Telegraph</i>	1968 May 5
b. 23, f. 936	Dictionary of National Biography entry by JL-M, draft, typescript	[1976]
b. 23, f. 937	Obituaries and appreciations of HN and Vita Sackville-West by other writers	1962-68
b. 23, f. 938	List of correspondents kept by Elvira Niggeman	1938-64
b. 23, f. 939	List of HN's reviews in <i>The Observer</i>	[1946-61]
b. 23, f. 940	70th birthday subscription	1956
	Includes letters to John Sparrow from contributors, list of contributors, formal letter to HN, and notes	
b. 23, f. 941	Photographs of and poems about HN	n.d.
Cor	respondence of Harold Nicolson	
b. 23, f. 942	Bagnold, Enid (Lady Jones), letters to [Photocopies]	1931-63
b. 23, f. 943	Beaverbrook, Max Aitken, Baron, letters to and from	1929-31
b. 23, f. 944	Evening Standard, letter from editor G. Gilliat	1929 Sep 13
b. 23, f. 945	Lockhart, Robert Hamilton Bruce, Sir, letters to and from	1929
b. 23, f. 946	Margerie, Roland de, letters to and from [Photocopies and one original from RdM]	1929-1953, n.d.
b. 23, f. 947-948	Niggeman, Elvira, letters to With two letters from Vita Sackville-West, one from Rupert Hart-Davis, and one from Doubleday & Co.; many are annotated by Miss Niggeman	1938-63
b. 23, f. 949	Pope-Hennessy, James, letters to [Photocopies] With one letter from Elvira Niggeman, and one from HN to Dame Una Pope-Hennessy	1937-63
b. 23, f. 950	Preston, Stuart, letters to	1938-56
b. 23, f. 951	Sackville-West, Vita, telegrams from, letter to [Photocopy]	1929-36

## OTHER WRITINGS > Harold Nicolson: a Biography > Correspondence of Harold Nicolson (continued)

b. 23, f. 952	Woolf, Leonard; Woolf, Virginia, letters from	1929 Jul 24
b. 23, f. 953	Other letters to and from HN	1925-63
	Heretics in Love	
b. 23, f. 954	Contract	1972 Apr 24
b. 23, f. 955-956	Draft, holograph	n.d.
b. 23, f. 957	Draft fragments, typescript	n.d.
b. 23, f. 958	Cover art proof	n.d.
b. 23, f. 959	Reviews	1972-73
	Images of Bath	
b. 24, f. 960	Draft, typescript, corrected	n.d.
b. 24, f. 961	Reviews	1982-5
	The Last Stuarts	
b. 24, f. 962	Contract and typescript carbon of outline	1970 Nov 30, n.d.
b. 24, f. 963-964	Draft, holograph	n.d.
b. 24, f. 965	Notes and background material	1970-81, n.d.
b. 24, f. 966	Research correspondence Includes letters from	1971-82
	Brinsley Ford, Oliver Everett	
b. 24, f. 967	Reviews	1983-84
	My Hanoverian Ancestors [by Edward, Duke of Windsor]	
b. 24, f. 968	Notes and background, preparation for edition edited by JL-M	n.d.
	National Trust Guide	
b. 24, f. 969	Reviews	1948
	See also: Scrapbook, Box 25, folder 986	
	Roman Mornings	
b. 24, f. 970	Reviews	1956-57
	Round the Clock	
b. 24, f. 971	Contract	1977 Mar 24
b. 24, f. 972	Draft, holograph	n.d.
	St. Peter's	
b. 24, f. 973	Contract	1966 Feb 11

### OTHER WRITINGS > St. Peter's (continued)

b. <b>24</b> , f. <b>974-975</b>	Draft, holograph	n.d.
b. 25, f. 976	Notes	n.d.
b. 25, f. 977	Background material	1963, n.d.
b. 25, f. 978	Reviews	1967-68
	Tudor Renaissance	
b. 25, f. 979	Reviews	1951-52
	Venetian Evenings	
b. 25, f. 980	Reviews	1991
	William Beckford	
b. 25, f. 981	Contract, notes, and background materials With photographic reproductions of artwork and photograph of tower	1975, n.d.
b. 25, f. 982	Notes and bibliography	n.d.
b. 25, f. 983	Reviews	1976-91
	Worcestershire: a Shell Guide	
b. 25, f. 984	Reviews Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1029	1964-65
	Shorter Writings	
b. 25, f. 985	Magazine and newspaper articles, printed versions and drafts, typescript	1962-96
	See also: Scrapbook, Box 25, folder 986	
	Articles published in <i>The Architectural Review</i> Stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1030	1937-45
b. 25, f. 986	Scrapbook: clippings of book reviews and articles by JL-M and others	1939-67
b. 25, f. 987	Loose clippings removed from between pages of scrapbook	1962-64
b. 25, f. 988	"Who Cares for England" BBC radio broadcast, typescript and as later printed in <i>The Listener</i> Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1031 With clippings of reviews and	1964
	letters in various newspapers following the broadcast	
b. 25, f. 989	Other radio and television scripts	
b. 25, f. 990	Letters to the Editor, printed and holograph  See also: Series I, Correspondence, The Times, Box 16, folder 759	1955-90
	<u>see also, series i, correspondence, The Fillies, box 10, 101del 739</u>	

#### OTHER WRITINGS > Shorter Writings (continued)

b. 25, f. 991 Memorials and obituaries, typescript, holograph, and printed 1937-94

See also: Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folders 935-936

# Series III: Other Papers, 1934-97

0.42 linear feet (1 box)

Series III, Other Papers, is arranged alphabetically by type of material.

b. 26, f. 992	Certificates	1939-1994
b. 26, f. 993	Clippings: articles about JL-M Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1032	1934-95
b. <b>26,</b> f. <b>994-996</b>	Clippings: obituaries Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1033 See also: Series II, Writings, Obituaries by JL-M, Box 25, folder 991 See also: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folders 935-937	1935-91
b. <b>26</b> , f. <b>997</b>	Clippings: National Trust Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1034	[1934]-95
b. 26, f. 998	Clippings: various subjects Also stored in: Oversize, Box 28, folder 1035	[1934]-96
b. 26, f. 999-1000	Invitations and programs	[1920s]-1997
b. 26, f. 1001	List of books read	1962-96
b. 26, f. 1002	Miscellaneous papers Includes Sandys and Washington family tree and Lees-Milne Crompton Hall bookplate with coat of arms	1955-93, n.d.

# Series IV: Photographs, 1911-1985

0.21 linear feet (1 box)

Series IV, Photographs, is organized into three subseries, Family, Friends, and Other Subjects. Each is organized alphabetically by principal subject.

Photos of JL-M can be found throughout the series, as indicated in the notes for individual folders.

FΑ	٨	41	LY
----	---	----	----

b. 27, f. 1003	Lees-Milne, Alvilde Includes JL-M, Rosemary Lyttleton, Clarissa Luke, and Greg Gowrie	1948-[80s]
b. 27, f. 1004	Lees-Milne, George Crompton Includes Harry Horsefield	1925-[ca. 1950]
b. 27, f. 1005	Lees-Milne, Helen Includes JL-M, Richard Stewart- Jones, and "DC"	[ca. 1914–40s]
b. 27, f. 1006	Lees-Milne, James  Portraits and individual snapshots; also includes a 1939 group photo of the Red Cross unit in which JL-M served, and a photo of Sally Churchill in JL-M's arms at her christening  See also: other folders throughout this series	1920-59
b. 27, f. 1007	Lees-Milne immediate family Includes JL-M, George Crompton Lees-Milne, Helen Lees-Milne, Audrey Lees-Milne, and Dick (Richard Crompton) Lees-Milne	1911-14
b. 27, f. 1008	Extended family Includes A. Milne Lees-Milne, and [Simon Lees-Milne?]	1930-[ca. 1950s]
	FRIENDS	
	Bloch, Michael  See: Series I, <i>Correspondence</i> , Box 2, folder 71	
b. 27, f. 1009	Churchill, John Spencer Includes Anne Gathorne-Hardy, Ruth [Gathorne-Hardy?], Kay Halle, Betsy Roosevelt, and 2 others unidentified	[ca. 1930s]

### FRIENDS (continued)

	Hamilton, Ian, Sir; Hamilton, Jean, Lady	
	See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 6, folder 326	
b. 27, f. 1010	Kennet, Kathleen, in [Switzerland?]	1935
	Includes JL-M, Wayland Hilton Young, Daphne Humphreys, Lady Humphreys, and two unidentified men	
	Kent, Prince Michael of, and family	
	See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 8, folder 423	
b. 27, f. 1011	Kenworthy-Browne, John	1959, n.d.
b. 27, f. 1012	Kinross/Balfour family, in Argyll Includes JL-M, Patrick Kinross, Rosemary Balfour, Ursula Balfour, Lady Kinross, Frederick Etchells, Margaret Sheridan, George Lennox- Boyd, and unidentified woman	1934
b. 27, f. 1013	Lloyd, David and Blanche (Lady Lloyd), at Lerici and Clouds Hill Includes JL-M	1931-36
b. 27, f. 1014	Long Crichel Includes Eardley Knollys, Frank Coombs, Raymond Mortimer, Desmond Shaw-Taylor, Edward Sackville-West, and three others unidentified	[1940s, 1960s]
1 07 6 4045	NAME Count County	
b. 27, f. 1015	Mitford family Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis	1926-27
b. 27, f. 1015	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana	1926-27
b. 27, f. 1015 b. 27, f. 1016	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis Nicolson, Harold	1926-27 [ca. 1940]
	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941	
	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart	
	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart  See: Group photos of other friends, Box 27, folder 1020	
	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart	
	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart  See: Group photos of other friends, Box 27, folder 1020  See: Series I, Correspondence, Stuart Preston, Box 13, folder 615  Sackville-West, Edward	
b. 27, f. 1016	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart  See: Group photos of other friends, Box 27, folder 1020  See: Series I, Correspondence, Stuart Preston, Box 13, folder 615	[ca. 1940]
b. 27, f. 1016	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart  See: Group photos of other friends, Box 27, folder 1020  See: Series I, Correspondence, Stuart Preston, Box 13, folder 615  Sackville-West, Edward	[ca. 1940]
b. 27, f. 1016 b. 27, f. 1017	Includes JL-M, Diana, Nancy, Pamela, and Tom Mitford, Randolph and Diana Spencer Churchill, and Ralph Jarvis  Nicolson, Harold  See: Series II, Writings, Harold Nicolson, Box 23, folder 941  Pope-Hennessy, James  Pope-Hennessy, John, Sir  See: Series I, Correspondence, Box 13, folder 609  Preston, Stuart  See: Group photos of other friends, Box 27, folder 1020  See: Series I, Correspondence, Stuart Preston, Box 13, folder 615  Sackville-West, Edward  See also: Long Crichel, Box 27, folder 1014  Stewart-Jones, Richard	[ca. 1940]

### FRIENDS (continued)

	Reid, Victoria	
	See: Series I, Correspondence, Victoria Reid, Box 13, folder 634	
b. 27, f. 1019	Tewksbury Includes JL-M, Canon Gough, Theodosia Cropper, and unidentified woman	[ca. 1940s]
b. 27, f. 1020	Group photographs of other friends  Includes JL-M, Alfred and Clementine Beit, Harry d'Avigdor Goldsmid, Mary Herbert, Michael Huxley, Lady Constance Milnes-Gaskell, Mary Milnes-Gaskell, Stuart Preston, John Sparrow, and unidentified man	[ca. 1930]-85
	OTHER SUBJECTS Esher, Reginald Balliol Brett, 2nd Viscount See: Series II, Writings, The Enigmatic Edwardian, Box 21, folder 909	
b. 27, f. 1021	Historical subjects  Photograph of John Keats's grave and photographs of four 18th century oil portraits of Robert and James Thompson of Camphill	n.d.
b. 27, f. 1022	"National Trust Meeting April 15, 1912"  Photo of 1912 drawing, with copy of identification key	n.d.
	UNIDENTIFIED	

## Oversize

1.67 linear feet (1 box)

b. 28, f. 1023	Letter from John Betjeman (in Series I)	
b. 28, f. 1024	Letter from Eardley Knollys (in Series I)	
b. 28, f. 1025	Midway on the Waves, reviews (in Series II)	1987-96
b. 28, f. 1026	Baroque Europe, review (in Series II)	1962 Dec 15
b. 28, f. 1027	The Enigmatic Edwardian, reviews (in Series II)	1988
b. 28, f. 1028	Harold Nicolson: a Biography, Vol. I., background material (in Series II)	1940-41
b. 28, f. 1029	Worcestershire: a Shell Guide, reviews (in Series II)	1965
b. 28, f. 1030	Articles by JL-M in <i>The Architectural Review</i> (in Series II)	1937-45
b. 28, f. 1031	"Who Cares for England," reviews (in Series II)	1964
b. 28, f. 1032	Articles about JL-M (in Series III)	1988-91
b. 28, f. 1033	Clippings: obituaries (in Series III)	1978
b. 28, f. 1034	Clippings: National Trust (in Series III)	1987
b. 28, f. 1035	Clippings: various subjects (in Series III)	1991

# **Restricted Fragile**

0.42 linear feet (1 box)

Restricted fragile material. Reference surrogates have been substituted in the main files. For further information consult the appropriate curator.

b. 29, f. 1036	Box 3, folder 129
b. 29, f. 1037	Box 3, folder 159
b. 29, f. 1038	Box 3, folder 186
b. 29, f. 1039	Box 6, folder 283
b. 29, f. 1040	Box 6, folder 331
b. 29, f. 1041	Box 8, folder 394
b. 29, f. 1042	Box 10, folder 473
b. 29, f. 1043	Box 12, folder 561
b. 29, f. 1044	Box 12, folder 567
b. 29, f. 1044a	Box 13, folder 612
b. 29, f. 1045	Box 14, folder 681
b. 29, f. 1046	Box 15, folder 684
b. 29, f. 1047	Box 15, folder 701
b. 29, f. 1048	Box 16, folder 759
b. 29, f. 1049	Box 18, folder 867
b. 29, f. 1050	Box 19, folder 871
b. 29, f. 1051	Box 19, folder 874
b. 29, f. 1052	Box 19, folder 880
b. 29, f. 1053	Box 19, folder 883
b. 29, f. 1054	Box 19, folder 887
b. 29, f. 1055	Box 19, folder 889
b. 29, f. 1056	Box 20, folder 894
b. 29, f. 1057	Box 20, folder 898
b. 29, f. 1058	Box 20, folder 900
b. 29, f. 1059	Box 20, folder 904
b. 29, f. 1060	Box 21, folder 907
b. 29, f. 1061	Box 21, folder 909

b. 29, f. 1062	Box 21, folder 911
b. 29, f. 1063	Box 22, folder 925
b. 29, f. 1064	Box 22, folder 934
b. 29, f. 1065	Box 23, folder 935
b. 29, f. 1066	Box 23, folder 937
b. 29, f. 1067	Box 23, folder 943
b. 29, f. 1068	Box 23, folder 951
b. 29, f. 1069	Box 23, folder 959
b. 29, f. 1070	Box 24, folder 961
b. 29, f. 1071	Box 24, folder 965
b. 29, f. 1072	Box 24, folder 966
b. 29, f. 1073	Box 24, folder 967
b. 29, f. 1074	Box 24, folder 969
b. 29, f. 1075	Box 24, folder 970
b. 29, f. 1076	Box 25, folder 977
b. 29, f. 1077	Box 25, folder 978
b. 29, f. 1078	Box 25, folder 979
b. 29, f. 1079	Box 25, folder 980
b. 29, f. 1080	Box 25, folder 984
b. 29, f. 1081	Box 25, folder 988
b. 29, f. 1082	Box 25, folder 990
b. 29, f. 1083	Box 25, folder 991
b. 29, f. 1084	Box 26, folder 993
b. 29, f. 1085	Box 26, folder 994
b. 29, f. 1086	Box 26, folder 995
b. 29, f. 1087	Box 26, folder 996
b. 29, f. 1088	Box 26, folder 998

# Restricted Fragile Oversize

2 linear feet (1 box)

Restricted fragile material. For further information consult the appropriate curator.

b. 30, f. 1089	Box 7, folder 361
b. 30, f. 1090	Box 10, folder 458
b. 30, f. 1091	Box 16, folder 759
b. 30, f. 1092	Box 19, folder 871
b. 30, f. 1093	Box 19, folder 880
b. 30, f. 1094	Box 19, folder 883
b. 30, f. 1095	Box 19, folder 887
b. 30, f. 1096	Box 19, folder 889
b. 30, f. 1097	Box 20, folder 894
b. 30, f. 1098	Box 20, folder 895
b. 30, f. 1099	Box 20, folder 896
b. 30, f. 1100	Box 20, folder 898
b. 30, f. 1101	Box 20, folder 900
b. 30, f. 1102	Box 20, folder 904
b. 30, f. 1103	Box 21, folder 907
b. 30, f. 1104	Box 21, folder 911
b. 30, f. 1105	Box 22, folder 922
b. 30, f. 1106	Box 22, folder 924
b. 30, f. 1107	Box 22, folder 925
b. 30, f. 1108	Box 22, folder 934
b. 30, f. 1109	Box 23, folder 937
b. 30, f. 1110	Box 23, folder 958
b. 30, f. 1111	Box 23, folder 959
b. 30, f. 1112	Box 24, folder 967
b. 30, f. 1113	Box 25, folder 978
b. 30, f. 1114	Box 25, folder 979
b. 30, f. 1115	Box 25, folder 981
1 00 0 4447	
b. 30, f. 1116	Box 25, folder 983

b. 30, f. 1117	Box 25, folder 985
b. 30, f. 1118	Box 25, folder 986
b. 30, f. 1119	Box 25, folder 987
b. 30, f. 1120	Box 25, folder 988
b. 30, f. 1121	Box 26, folder 993
b. 30, f. 1122	Box 26, folder 994
b. 30, f. 1123	Box 26, folder 995
b. 30, f. 1124	Box 26, folder 996

### **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

Woolf, Virginia, 1882-1941

### **Subjects**

Architectural historians -- Great Britain -- Archives
Aristocracy (Social class) -- England
Authors, English -- 20th Century -- Archives
Gardens -- England
Historic preservation -- Great Britain
Manors -- England
Nobility -- England
World War, 1939-1945 -- England

## **Families**

Lees-Milne family Mitford family

### **Corporate Body**

National Trust (Great Britain)

### **Genres / Formats**

Diaries Obituaries Photographs

## **Occupations**

**Authors** 

#### **Names**

Betjeman, John, 1906-1984 Bloch, Michael, 1953-Churchill, John Spencer, 1909-Compton-Burnett, I. (Ivy), 1884-1969 Esher, Reginald Baliol Brett, Viscount, 1852-1930 Hill, Anne, 1911 or 1912-Kenworthy-Browne, J. A. Kinross, Patrick Balfour, Baron, 1904-1976 Knollys, Eardley, 1902-1991 Lees-Milne. Alvilde Lees-Milne, Helen Lees-Milne, James, 1908-1997 -- Archives Lehmann, Rosamond, 1901-1990 Mosley, Diana, Lady, 1910-Nicolson, Harold, 1886-1968 Pope-Hennessy, James Preston, Stuart Sackville-West, Edward, 1901-1965 Sackville-West, V. (Victoria), 1892-1962 Scott, Kathleen, 1878-1947 Sitwell, Sacheverell, 1897-1988 Stewart-Jones, Richard Woolf, Leonard, 1880-1969